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4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

(Gavel).

The Parks and Agriculture

2

Committee meeting will now come to order.

We have

3

with us this afternoon Councilmember Robert Carroll,

4

Councilmember Michael Molina.

5

missing Council members, Mr. Pontanilla and

6

Ms. Tavares, will be along shortly.

7

with us from Staff, Clarita Balala, we have David

8

Raatz, Tamara Koller.

9

with us Mr. John Buck from Parks, we have Lito,

I'm sure that our

We have also

From Administration we have

10

who -- Vila from Finance.

11

from Corporation Counsel, and we have Mr. Wayne

12

Fujita, also with Finance.

13

have several other people who are present from

14

different departments.

15

Officer Noneza -- if he's not here he's coming

16

shortly

17

Miyahira.

18

We also have Cindy Young

In the audience we also

We have I believe it's

and Assistant Chief Kikuchi and Captain

So without further ado, I'm going to give a

19

brief overview of the subject matter that we have on

20

today's agenda, and incidentally I also see

21

Ms. Carol She from the DLNR in the audience, and if

22

there are any questions later on, I would welcome

23

any of the Committee members to ask Ms. She if she's

24

made available as a resource.

25

Councilmember Pontanilla and Councilmember Tavares.

And thank you,
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Sorry.

Not a problem.

It's just that we had such

3

a long agenda today, or at least a -- quite a few

4

testifiers signed up, I wanted to move along.

5

ITEM NO.4:

FEES AND REGULATIONS FOR OCEAN RECREATIONAL
ACTIVITY PERMITS

6

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Today, obviously, the focus of the entire

8

meeting is going to be on our ocean recreation

9

permits.

And the item is PA-4, which many of us

10

have met on before repeatedly, and there are a

11

number of issues that we're going to be addressing

12

today.

13

went over a three different day period because we

14

had a recess, and I felt that there had been enough

15

changes made in the bill that I did not want to send

16

it out of Committee without giving an opportunity

17

once again for all members of the community to voice

18

either their support or their objections.

19

you please turn off all cell phones and pagers.

20

That's the other thing that I forgot to mention.

21

if you could do that, I'd appreciate it.

22

If you will recall, at our last meeting, it

And could

So

But where we left off last time was with a

23

bill that had several changes that I felt were

24

substantive, and as a result of that we did bring it

25

back so that it would be able to be discussed in
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Committee.

2

certain

3

but I'm certain from the past conversations that

4

we've had that our intent is to try to manage and

5

balance the community's needs to access our public

6

parks and weigh that against the commercial

7

activities that are presently utilizing our public

8

parks.

9

It's the Chair's intent, and I'm
I don't speak for all Committee members,

So it's a very delicate balancing act, but

10

one of the most important things we have to

11

recognize is that whether or not we have people

12

using our parks, there are going to always be people

13

in our parks.

14

commercial activities, I don't see any kind of

15

lessening of the impacts on our beach parks simply

16

because we were to eliminate recreational activities

17

or commercial activities.

18

opinion.

19

And whether they're using it for

So that's my personal

One of the things that I would like to --

20

just for the general information of the members who

21

are -- the members of the public that have come

22

forward to testify today, you will be given three

23

minutes with one minute to conclude.

24

give more time, but because there are issues that I

25

guess we've discussed over a period of time, I feel

Ordinarily I

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

7

PA 8/14/03

1

that many of the things that we've gone overt most

2

of the people I feel should be able to address that

3

within that time parameter.

4

The other thing I would also like to mention

5

is that today we have several of the members who are

6

going to have to leave between 4:15 and 4:30 t

7

once again, we're dealing in a time constraint.

8

we have tOt we will recess the meeting again.

9

only thing that I would ask is that when you're

so
If
The

10

addressing issues in this bill t try to remain on the

11

subject matter of what we're actually reviewing.

12

I've said at previous meetings t we are not into the

13

actual setting of fees and permit costs in this

14

deliberation.

15

budget session.

16

framework of the bill to transfer it from the

17

Finance Department to Parks and try and establish

18

some kind of guidelines so that we can manage the

19

resources for the benefit of all members of the

20

community.

21

That will have to be done during our
What we're addressing now is the

So having made that long-winded statement t I

22

just ask the first testifier to come forward t and

23

that first testifier is Mayor Alan Arakawa t and he

24

will be followed by Len Cappe.

25

As

.

. . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.
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MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Thank you, Chairman Johnson, Council

2

Members.

3

afternoon, because you've been deliberating over

4

this ocean activity bill for quite some time.

5

part of the discussion we're having with the

6

Department has to do with the transfer from Finance

7

to Parks and the costs that are associated with

8

doing that transfer and being able to actually

9

enforce the rules that are there.

I want to make a few brief comments this

And

I'm going to ask

10

you

and John Buck will later be presenting to

11

you

the costs that are associated with

12

enforcement, and it is quite sizeable.

13

considering the cost of where you're going to be

14

setting fees, please look at the total cost of what

15

this new action is going to present to the

16

Department.

17

When you are

I'm going to ask you to consider also that

18

when you start looking at the enforcement side, that

19

you allow our Police Department to be the

20

enforcement agency.

21

for that that we'll be going -- Department will go

22

into a little bit later on, but primarily our -- our

23

Parks people are not police officers, nor are they

24

trained to handle the very aggrlssive situations

25

that may occur.

Now, there's a lot of reasons

So I don't want any of our Parks

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

9

PA 8/14/03

1

personnel to get into physical situations that they

2

should not be.
Be very real about what you're looking at in

3
4

what the responsibilities are going to be, because

5

there are very real circumstances that the Parks

6

Department are going to have to deal with in this

7

transfer.

8

the transfer of responsibility, because it is

9

absolutely necessary to put the responsibility of

I want to applaud your efforts to make

10

enforcement to a branch of our government that

11

really can do the enforcement and can work. with the

12

situation.

13

inappropriate place, in my opinion, to be trying to

14

do the enforcement out of, because they don't have

15

the personnel, they don't have the expertise, and

16

most certainly when you're looking at what's

17

happening in a park, that's not the appropriate

18

Department to be handling what's going on in the

19

park.

20

Department.

21

Finance Department is a very

So please move this into the Parks

When you are looking at what you're going to

22

do with this entire area, you know, there's a lot of

23

history that goes back to why we're at this point

24

right now, and please understand that we didn't get

25

to this point by accident.

The fact that we're
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1

creating fees and we're creating restrictions and

2

rules comes about because over time many of the

3

people that are dealing in this ocean activities

4

area have not been able to work together, have not

5

been able to come up with rules on their own, and

6

there are people in this area that are absolutely

7

scoffing'at any regulations

8

MS. KOLLER:

Three minutes.

9

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

that we have.

Okay.

So take this very

10

seriously.

11

I applaud your action to do an action.

12

this thing done.

13

questions?

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

It didn't come by accident.

And again,
Let's get

We'll start working with it.

Thank you

15

of the Mayor?

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

t

Mayor.

Any

Are there any questions

Councilmember Pontanilla.
Thank you, Chair.

Just for

17

re-clarification, you're saying that the Maui Police

18

Department will do the enforcements in the parks?

19

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Our preference would be that the actual

20

enforcement of having to deal with the people that

21

may become violent or physical, that we handle that

22

with the Police Department.

23

there's a shortage of police officers, but we're

24

going to have to make a concerted effort to get

25

trained people to do that enforcement.

Now, we know that
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1

Police Department there are positions that are

2

already established for park police officers.

3

just going to have to, with the Council's direction,

4

refocus the Department into making sure those are

5

being handled and working cooperatively with the

6

Parks Department.

7

enforcement.

Then they can j?intly do the

But consider if a police officer needed

8
9

We're

backup, he has a whole Police Department to calIon.

10

If a Parks Department personnel were to be the

11

responding person and were to have to take

12

enforcement action, they don't have that luxury,

13

okay.

14

wouldn't have that luxury.

15

side of government with people that are trained to

16

do enforcement.

They can work cooperatively, but they really

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

19
20

Thank you.

So keep the enforcement

Thank you, Mayor.
Are there any other questions

of the Mayor?
Mr. Mayor, my only question would be that

21

from our understanding, when we're dealing with this

22

particular ordinance, we're going to be looking from

23

a budget amendment from your Administration, then

24

that will come down with the recommendations of what

25

you believe that you need as far as operating costs?
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1

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

When you pass the ordinance and if you set

2

a fee, then we will do the appropriate action that

3

we need from Administration's side to make it work.

4

So if it requires a budget amendment to come down to

5

you from Administration, we will work with that, but

6

first things first, you first have to pass an

7

ordinance, you have to set a fee.

8

Department is not going to set that fee.

9

clear on this.

The Parks
Be very

The Parks Department will give you

10

numbers and they will give you data.

11

the one that always sets the fees.

12

recommendations coming to you will be on what the

13

actual costs are and that we ask you to respect the

14

actual costs, but we will send it down with the

15

appropriate action as you send it up to us.

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

The Council is
So our

And just so that you know, Mr. Mayor, it

17

was not our intent to set a fee in this particular

18

Committee because that basically rests with the

19

Budget Committee, and that is the reason why

20

we're -- we're leaving that aspect out of our

21

discussion.

22

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

In what you're passing today -- and this

23

is to answer the question that you asked me.

24

in order for us from Administration to send down a

25

budget amendment, first you have to go through
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1

whatever Committee work that needs to be done.

2

it's Budget Committee that needs to set that fee,

3

then that whole process must be completed before we

4

can make our amendments.

5

to amend the budget if there's nothing attached to

6

it that sets the fee and the rates.

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

If

The -- we won't know how

And I thank you, Mr. Mayor.

And we'll get

8

a clarification later on, then, also from Corp.

9

Counsel.

10

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Thank you.
Okay.

But just be assured that we will do

11

whatever we need to to help get this off the talking

12

stages and into reality.

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, Mr. Mayor.

14

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

No further questions?

15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Councilmember Molina.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Madam Chair, and thank

17

you, Mr. Mayor, for being here today.

18

lot of opposition with some of the proposed

19

amendments being made to the ordinance with regards

20

to the prohibitions.

21

the administrative standpoint?

22

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

We've had a

Can you comment on that from

From Administration from how we work

23

general concepts, understand that your job is to try

24

and work to have a better community, and all the

25

rules that apply must apply generally over our
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Individual businesses,

1

entire community base.

2

individual positions, while they may be very

3

justified, need to be based on premises that will

4

affect the general community good over and above the

5

individual good.

6

you're looking at all of these things and you're

7

looking at individual requests for variances from a

8

general position, that you consider what is the

9

overall underlying theme that you're trying to do in

10

Okay.

So I will say that when

working with each piece of this legislation.
And I'm saying this very generically, because

11

12

there will be many, many variations of the theme.

13

I've worked on this before.

14

looking at a County ordinance, you have to look at

15

what that ordinance and how it will affect everyone,

16

not on the individual firm-by-firm basis.

17

get done with this ordinance, there will be in all

18

probability many businesses that will close down.

19

That is part of what happens when you get to the

20

point where people cannot agree, cannot work civilly

21

with each other, and it comes to the point where we

22

have to pass laws.

23

Again, if you're

When you

Unfortunately, that's where we're at right

24

now.

We're trying to pass a law.

When you start

25

putting in carrying capacities, when you start
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talking about the practical application of whether a

2

permit should be given for five parks or ten parks

3

or one park at a timer you need to be not

4

considering the individuals r but you need to be

5

considering how the public as a general -- in

6

general will be affected.

7

SOr for instance r using that example r you'd

8

probably want to have a fee that could be

9

established so anyone who is applying for a permit

10

should do it park by parkr because if any other --

11

any individual or any business were to do it and

12

you're trying to separate out all the different

13

needs r people that are doing surfing versus people

14

who are doing kayakingr versus people who are doing

15

windsurfingr their needs for being able to have

16

multiple parks will all differ.

17

will all be different.

18

generalized law legislation that will be all

19

encompassing.

20

difficult if you try and break it up into too many

21

different areas to come up with a general law that

22

will fit all.

23

Scuba diving r it

And you're looking at a

So you're going to find it very

So that's my caution to you.

Look at the

24

entire community good r rather than the very

25

specific r because you're dealing with a very broad
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1

piece of legislation.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

CHAIR JOHNSON:

4

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Mayor.

I appreciate you

being here.

5

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Okay, thank you very much.

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

The next testifier who signed

7

up is Mr. Len Cappel and he will be followed by

8

Mr. Mike Pullman.

9

MR. CAPPE:

Thank you, Chair and Members of the Committee.

10

My name is Len Cappe.

11

Boardsailing Association.

12

members here on Maui.

13

attention to page 3 of the draft.

14

13.04.256.

15

windsurfing association, Maui Boardsailing

16

Association about 20 years ago adopted on its own no

17

teaching of windsurfing on Sundays and holidays.

18

I'd like you to know that for about 20 years now we

19

have complied with our own self regulation, and I

20

can tell you there have been no exceptions to that

21

rule.

22

and we've done a great job of keeping people from

23

teaching those activities during that time with no

24

exceptions.

25

I'm the President of the Maui
We have about 2,500

l'd like to turn your
Prohibitions,

I'd like to point out that the -- the

We have been able to enforce it on our own

We at the time definitely discussed in detail
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1

Saturdays as well, came to the conclusion that

2

Saturdays were an important day to still provide

3

lessons, which also really provide supervision.

4

there are a large number of residents here on Maui

5

that windsurf that do take lessons.

6

day of the week to take a lesson is Saturday, and if

7

you turn off Saturday as a day that we can teach

8

windsurfing lessons, it's a real setback.

9

sport, a lot of -- the vast majority of the lessons

And

It's their only

This

10

taught in windsurfing are not day-one beginner

11

lessons.

12

are actually intermediate and expert level lessons.

13

Many of the lessons are two- or three-day lessons,

14

and a lot of them are residents on Saturday.

15

The vast majority of the lessons taught

So I'd like you to reconsider the Saturday

16

exception, at least for the sake of windsurfing,

17

because really there's no, you know, exploiting of

18

Kanaha Beach Park on Saturday because we're teaching

19

there.

20

no-brainer to consider that Saturday would not be a

21

problem.

22

last years.

23

boardsailers that we once had ten years ago.

24

just isn't the numbers.

25

people teaching.

It's not having any impact.

It's really a

Windsurfing has also diminished over the
We don't have the number of
There

There's just not that many

To keep the thing going, keep it
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healthy and alive r it would be great if we could

2

still have Saturdays.
The other one r continuing on that same

3
4

prohibition/ we have Maipoinaoeiau Beach Park as a

5

prohibited beach park.

6

the week you could fire a cannon through that park

7

without hitting anybody.

8

traffic for any activity whatsoever.

9

we will use that park for windsurfing and kite

Now r typically most days of

This park gets almost no
The time that

10

surfing lessons are typically on a north wind or

11

Kona wind day.

12

we're talking 10 or 20 days a year that we actually

13

go down there and do it.

14

a big crowd of windsurfers down there.

15

that often.

16

me.

17

restricted list r because it's useful.

18

highest and greatest use of the park the days that

19

we do go down there r because typically you have very

20

few people there.

21

removed from the prohibition list.

In the course of a typical year r

It's the same days you see
It's not

To -- to restrict that park is beyond

I can't even imagine why that would be on the
It's the

So I'd like to see that park also

I agree with Mayor Arakawa on the

22

23

enforcement r that it is necessarYr and I'm sure that

24

he's right that the Police Department would be the

25

best
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1

MS. KOLLER:

2

MR. CAPPE:

Three minutes.
-- method by which to enforce, but I want you

3

to know that I don't agree that it will be an

4

expensive proposition to enforce with the Police

5

Department.

6

not -- don't hold a permit, if they violate the

7

regulations you set forth and there's a stiff

8

penalty or you're going to seize equipment, that

9

very rapidly that's going to travel through the

It's my feeling that if people are

10

coconut wireless and people are going to get it and

11

not continue to violate.

12

checking -- spot checking permits on an occasional

13

basis once people realize this thing has teeth, and

14

I don't think there will be a big expense involved

15

with the enforcement side.

16

MS. KOLLER:

17

MR. CAPPE:

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I think you'll only be

Four minutes.
Thank you very much.
Thank you.

Any questions for the

19

testifier?

20

the next gentleman to testify would be Mike Pullman,

21

and he will be followed by Dennis Fitzpatrick.

22

MR. PULLMAN:

Seeing none, thank you very much.

Good afternoon.

And

I'm here as a parent who my

23

daughter just started doing this activity

24

windsurfing this summer, and she was also looking

25

forward to doing this on Saturdays, taking more
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She has just gotten into it.

She's been

1

lessons.

2

doing it for about seven weeks now.

3

going to be doing it for several more weeks taking

4

lessons r maybe even several months.

5

She has a lot to learnr and I don't have any clue

6

how to do it.

7

herr because that would probably cause more problem

8

than anything else.

9

She's still

Ten years old.

And I'm not there to be supervising

So my concern is whether it be over by the

10

airport or down in Kihei r there should be a time for

11

the kids to have a time to go down and do this.

12

Because on weekends is their timer and then it's

13

also my wife just talked about doing this.

Well r

14

she also r you know r wants to take lessons.

Well r

15

when does she do that?

16

mean during the week so her only time is weekends.

17

So people who live here r you're kind of cutting

18

off a specific period of time when we can go down

19

and do these activities r whether it be I want to

20

learn how to surf or my wife wants to learn how to

21

windsurf or my daughter wants to take more lessons

22

and join other kids.

23

that these kids can do that?

24

have professional instruction when it's appropriate

25

at the right places to do it.

She works on weekends -- I

What time are we talking about
We want our kids to
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So we hope that you listen to these people

1

2

who know more about this than I do.

3

as. a parent and as the friends of parents who have

4

kids that also want to take lessons on weekends.

5

is -- windsurfing is a sport that I found that is

6

kind of diminishing from talking to different

7

people.

8

the better.

9

by lessons and the follow-up lessons, and that's on

I'm just here

The more kids that we can get back into it,
And the only way to really do that is

10

Saturdays.

11

and holidays they've already self governed

12

themselves.

13

help us out so that our kids will have time to do

14

this.

15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And they have said earlier that Sundays

So we hope that you listen to them and

Thank you very much.

Are there any

16

questions of the testifier?

17

Mr. Dennis Fitzpatrick will be the next testifier,

18

followed by James Wilson.

19

MR. FITZPATRICK:

Hi.

Thank you for coming.

I'm here as a recreational kayaker.

20

I'm opposed to any new regulations because I feel,

21

first of all --

22
23

It

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Dennis, do me a favor and just state your

name for the record.

24

MR. FITZPATRICK:

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Dennis Fitzpatrick.
Thank you.
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1

MR. FITZPATRICK:

Okay.

I'm here opposed to any new

2

regulations because I feel that the existing

3

regulations haven't been enforced.

4

been coming to all these hearings and stuff and the

5

big thing is to have public access over businesses

6

and stuff.

7

that we're talking about were planned in the -- 40,

8

50 years ago.

9

haven't added a toilet.

I've done research.

I also -- I've

Most of the parks

We haven't added a beach park.

We

We haven't added parking or

10

anything, but we're all competing against the same

11

resources.

12

we triple the population and we go from a

13

population -- you know, when those parks were

14

designed there were supposed to be maybe 350 to

15

750,000 people use them.

16

million people come here.

17

So there's going to be overcrQwding if

Now we have millions, 2

So we've tripled the population and

18

quadrupled the amount of visitors but we haven't

19

added a parking stall, bathroom, any new parks.

20

to say we're competing -- we want the public to have

21

access to the parks, I'd like to know why we haven't

22

had any new parks built.

23

that these people bring in an estimated -- the State

24

agencies have said it through the various

25

meetings -- $100 million to our economy.

So

I've also been finding out
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1

here.

2

It doesn't go to California.

It goes to people that

3

pay their rents, buy houses.

We see them in the

4

stores.

5

that if you -- I don't any business that can survive

6

if they're told they can't operate 120 days out of

7

the year.

8

holidays and the weather restrictions, I think

9

that's unnecessary, and I think it would put a lot

10

It doesn't go to conglomerates in Chicago.

They're hard working people.

And I think

By closing them down on weekends and

of them out of business, like the Mayor said.
I also found out that -- you know, I believe

11

12

people should have safe parks.

Our parks are closed

13

at night.

14

them at night.

15

safety.

16

criminals out of the park.

17

in the park.

18

want.

19

tourists, anybody.

20

that go there and surf lessons, kayaking, diving,

21

okay, but to limit the access to the parks when we

22

should be expanding parks, to me is -- defeats the

23

purpose.

24

Council's obligation to make sure that we have more

25

parks, that we have people that utilize the parks.

And when I went to Oahu, they don't close
They close them here because of

You know, enforce the rules.

You

Get the

Put the business people

And they're providing a service people

know~

kids want to use it, residents,
I know a lot of friends of mine

And as a citizen, I think it's the
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1

They're doing what we're supposed to do.

2

utilizing the park.

We're

And that's all I have to say.

Also, as far as -- in relationship, in

3
4

today's Maui News they said -- they had an article

5

in there about what sugar brought into the State of

6

Hawaii last year.

7

million into the State of Hawaii, but these guys

8

bring $100 million in and now we want to shut them

9

down.

They said raw sugar brought $95

I think we need to expand the services.

I

10

think they're doing what people want and what people

11

need, and I think that the County should not add new

12

restrictions until they enforce the ones that are

13

already on the book.

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Thank you.
Any questions for

15

Mr. Fitzpatrick?

16

Mr. James Wilson will be the next testifier,

17

followed by Bob Babson.

18

please state your name always for the record.

19

MR. WILSON:

Seeing none, thank you very much.

And if you just could

Chairman, Council Members, my name is James

20

Wilson, and I'm a park user.

I'm also a father and

21

grandfather and have been involved in the windsurf

22

teaching industry.

23

morning and I swim and I watch what's going on down

24

there, and I would like to say that the windsurf

25

instruction scene at the east end of Kanaha Beach

I often go to the parks in the
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1

Park looks great r looks safe, friendly.

2

that are doing it are competent r and especially the

3

kids programs that are going on in the summer.

4

ran into one of those this morning r all the happy

5

faces coming down the beach.

6

I -- I have had occasion to be inconvenienced by

7

surf schools.

8

out there sometimes.

9

The people

I

It was really good.

I surf too and it gets a bit crowded

I've found that most of the people who go to

10

the beach on weekends do so on Sunday for picnics

11

after church, whenever.

12

usage by the general public that I've seen on

13

Saturdaysr so I would urge that you consider

14

Saturday as a -- as a another workday perhaps.

15

the Maipoinaoeiau Beach is empty and it's glorious.

16

It's a wonderful place to go.

17

and on the north wind days and the Kona wind days

18

when the windsurfing does go on r it's not a place

19

you want to be.

20

it stings r so that's another deletion I would

21

recommend from the 13.04.256 prohibitions clause.

22

And that's all I have.

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

There's not nearly as much

Also

There's nobody there r

The sand is blowing waste high and

Thank you.

Thank you very much.

24

questions of the testifier?

25

for your testimony.

Are there any

Seeing none r thank you

The next testifier will be
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1

Mr. Bob Babson, and he will be followed by Jeff

2

Strahn from Maui Dive Shop.

3

MR. BABSON:

Yes, hello.

I'm Bob Babson, and I have read

4

the draft, Number 4 draft of this proposed ordinance

5

and I believe it is the most un-aloha ordinance I

6

have ever seen and it's unconstitutional and

7

therefore it should not be passed.

8
9

10

CHAIR JOHNSON:

If you could just please keep it down a

little bit.
MR. BABSON:

The reasons it's un-aloha, the State of

11

Hawaii spends $60 million of taxpayers' money to get

12

tourists to come here, then you pass this ordinance

13

which says anybody that comes to Maui who wants to

14

learn how to windsurf, board surf, scuba dive, et

15

cetera cannot use our best County parks specifically

16

named on Saturdays, Sundays, and holidays, in other

17

words, we don't want the likes of you in our County

18

parks on these days.

19

do with this.

20

Maui can be the unfriendly isle.

Think what a travel writer can

If Molokai is the friendly isle, then

21

Also, we County taxpayers just paid for Mayor

22

Arakawa to go to Japan to encourage tourists come to

23

Maui.

24

Japan, by the way, if you come to Maui, we don't

25

want you learning how to board surf, et cetera, in

Did he at the same time say when he was in
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1

our County parks on Saturdays, Sundays

2

holidays.

3

on those days.

4

ordinance sends to the world.

I

and

Our County parks are for our local people
What a terrible message this

5

And the reasons it's unconstitutional

the

6

ordinance specifically describes a certain group of

7

American citizens as anyone who conducts commercial

8

ocean recreational activitYI unquote.

9

proceeds to list numerous and difficult requirements

I

It then

10

which these citizens must meet in order to get a

11

permit to use the parks on these designated days.

12

Among these requirements are they've got to list all

13

their license plates

14

Parks Director might saYI application.

15

pay application fee and permits fees.

16

come up with State and Federal tax clearances.

17

have to have a -- submit something to the safety

18

policy and procedures.

19

l

other information which the
They have to
They have to
They

They have to submit something to the Police

20

Department

21

statement about the concerns.

22

a million dollar liability policy.

23

sign indemnification agreement beyond that.

24

must learn CPR and first aid.

25

meaning no money can take place

I

who will then come back with a written
Applicant must obtain
Applicant must
They

All transactions
l
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1

cannot have any money or sign any documents on

2

county property.

3

dollars per day.

4

Failure to comply, 100 to 1,000

Now, however, all other American citizens and

5

non-American citizens who want to use the County

6

park seven days a week need only pay the rent for

7

the space they want to rent and then they can do

8

anything they want, totally ignoring all these

9

all of these requirements the ocean activities

10

American citizens must meet.

Here's an example.

11

The Pacific Whale Foundation rented all of Kalama

12

Park earlier this year for Whale Days.

13

food vendors were serving food.

14

the County property.

15

swap meet were there selling T-shirts, jewelry, art

16

work, et cetera and taking payment on County

17

grounds.

18

members and taking money for joining.

19

and Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson were there.

Numerous

Money was paid on

Twenty to 30 vendors like at a

Nonprofits were there signing up new
Mayor Arakawa

20

Question, how can the Pacific Whale

21

Foundation American citizens be allowed to ignore

22

all of the requirements required of the ocean

23

activities American citizens?

24

14th Amendment of the

25

that all American citizens be treated equally.

The answer is the

u.s. Constitution requires
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1

Therefore t

if the County is going to allow Pacific

2

Whale Foundation to use County property seven days a

3

week with no restrictions

4

unconstitutional to require any

t

then it is
anything more --

5

MS. KOLLER:

Three minutes.

6

MR. BABSON:

-- of the ocean activities American citizens.

7

Let's look at some more examples.

The

8

nonprofits use the County parks all the time.

9

collect money for membership and sell items like

10

T-shirts and money is paid in County -- money is

11

paid on County property on a regular basis.

12

Candidates for political office often rent County

13

park space and collect campaign funds at these

14

campaign events.

15

SummarYt it's unconstitutional to treat American

16

citizens unequally.

17

allow some American citizens to freely use the

18

County parks with no requirements other than paying

19

the rent for the space they use t you cannot require

20

other American citizens to meet different and more

21

difficult requirements.

22

therefore t unconstitutional.

23

They

Money is paid on County property.

As long as you're going to

This proposed ordinance iS t

The citizens of Maui County even amended the

24

Maui County Charter in November 2002 to add the

25

words the County -- the people of the County of Maui
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1

as a basis for the incorporation confirm the equal

2

worth and dignity of every individual and by this

3

Charter shall be and continue as a body politic and

4

corporate by the name of the County of Maui

5

hereinafter the Charter called County.

6

MS. KOLLER:

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

8

9
10

Four minutes.
Mr. Babson, can you conclude your

sentence.
MR. BABSON:

Yes, I'll conclude.

So this proposed

ordinance is not even meeting the County Charter.
Accordingly, I'd recommend that you not pass

11

12

this ordinance.

13

lawsuits and in the end a judge will rule it's

14

unconstitutional for the reasons stated.

15

believe the Parks and Rec Director should simply

16

have regular meetings once a month and ask the ocean

17

activities people to self police themselves and ask

18

them to

19

instead of in the parking lots.

Instead I

and please park on the street, et cetera,

If, however, you would wish to proceed, I

20
21

It will simply result in lots of

would urge to get an independent

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Mr. Babson.

23

MR. BABSON:

second

24

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I just said complete the sentence.

25

MR. BABSON:

Oh, complete the sentence.

I thought I had

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

31

PA 8/14/03

1

one more minute.

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

3

MR. BABSON:

4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

No, you don't have --

Oh, okay.
Thank you.

Are there any questions of the

5

testifier?

6

Strahn, and he will be followed by James Farias.

7

MR. STRAHN:

Seeing none, thank you very much.

Good afternoon, everyone.

Jeff

My name's Jeff

8

Strahn.

I'm general manager of Maui Dive Shop.

I

9

would just like to draw your attention to -- in the

10

proposed Draft 4 the -- the ridiculous requirement

11

that you need to have a separate permit for each

12

beach park.

13

thing here with the ocean recreation users.

14

many days that we can't go to certain beach parks,

15

we may need to travel to the other part of the

16

islands and use calmer water.

17

do that, we're risking liability and -- for

18

ourselves and liability for the County because if we

19

only have one park that we can go to, an economic

20

disincentive is established where, well, should I

21

take these people in the water where the conditions

22

aren't that great or should I operate illegally and

23

go to the other side of the island where the

24

conditions are great?

25

First of all, the weather is a changing
There's

If we choose not to

The other thing is is that by allowing us to
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1

have mUltiple parks to choose from r it creates a

2

variety for the people.

3

dive or windsurf or whatever at the same place all

4

the time, people want to see different locations of

5

this beautiful island.

6

park that we can go to, it creates an environmental

7

impact on that particular park.

8

stress on it.

9

have the

10
11

Instead of being able to

Lastly, by only having one

It creates a lot of

What you want to do is you want to

com~ercial

operators dispersed out of all

the parks, not limit them to one particular park.
I have Commercial Permit No. 29.

I've had it

12

since 1996 when the -- when 5.24 was passed.

I've

13

listed 19 beach parks on this particular permit.

14

We've proposed in the last few meetings -- you've

15

seen me here for a year and a half now.

16

talking about charging $900 per park.

17

for raising more money so we can enforce it, but

18

right now I'm paying $250 for 19 Parks.

19

me to pay $900 per park, my fees just went to

20

$17,100 for the exact same thing I have for $250.

They're
Now, I'm all

If you want

21

In addition to that, this particular

22

ordinance requires me -- this draft requires me to

23

submit 19 proofs of insurance.

24

submit 19 lists of my vehicles.

25

19 applications and pay 19 fees.

It requires me to
I have to fill out
It's absurd.
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1

absolutely absurd.

What we've proposed as the

2

working group is that there's

3

There should be an administrative fee.

4

be a nominal fee, $25, something like that which

5

covers the cost of the people down at Finance

6

Department or Parks Department to process the fee.

7

There should then be a permit fee.

8

big number.

9

okay, but then if you want other activities or other

there's a set fee.
That should

That should be a

If you want 900, so be it, it's 900,

10

venues, there should be a lesser fee.

11

in our ordinance 5 percent.

12

in your line-by-line veto process here.

13

like --

We proposed

You guys threw that out
It's

14

MS. KOLLER:

Three minutes.

15

MR. STRAHN:

-- it can't be -- you know, if 5 percent's

16

too low, make it 10, make it 15, but there needs to

17

be a lesser amount, not $900 per park.

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Are there any questions for the testifier?

19

One of the things that I just wanted to let you

20

know, just for your information, we did not veto

21

anything.

22

is just the draft bill and it's a work in progress.

23

MR. STRAHN:

We didn't take a vote on the bill.

I'm sorry.

This

Yeah, that was the wrong

24

terminology.

25

of what we had done in the draft.

It was just a line-for-line rechanging
I understand.
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1

2

I'm sorry, and I stand corrected.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

No, thank you.

Thank you very much.

3.

there's no questions of the testifier, the next

4

individual will be James Farias, and he will be

5

followed by Teri Stewart.

6

MR. FARIAS:

If

Good afternoon, Madam Chairman, Members of

7

the Council.

My name is James Farias.

I'm speaking

8

here today as a resident of Maui and a scuba

9

instructor.

I pretty much have been raised in

10

Hawaii.

11

Oahu.

12

School right here in Wailuku, and, you know, I too

13

am concerned about the crowding in our beach parks.

14

I hate the fact that on a weekend or holiday I have

15

to go out at 4:00 O'clock in the morning to get a

16

table or a barbecue pit, but I can tell you that I'm

17

not competing for that space against the commercial

18

operators.

19

taking up the tables with 40 or 50 people or taking

20

up the barbecue pits, all right.

21

residents just like me.

22

I graduated from Damien High School on
My parents graduated from St. Anthony High

They're not the ones that are down there

It's other

I can appreciate that we're all trying to fix

23

the problem in the County beach parks, but I think

24

that putting the onus on the commercial operators is

25

a mistake when the County has not taken steps to
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1

improve the beach parks that we currently have and

2

improve the infrastructure that we're all using.

3

Mr. Fitzpatrick r I believer mentioned earlier r I

4

think it's wrong for the County to have beach parks

5

that were designed and haven't been improved since

6

the '70s and expect it to compete for the current

7

population of Maui.

8

9

I thinkr furthermore r that it's unfair for
the County to decide that one certain portion of the

10

population r commercial operators and their

11

customers r cannot use County beach parks for

12

one-third of the year r weekends r holidaysr et

13

cetera r when everybody else canr especially when

14

those typically are the busiest times when people

15

are wanting to use the park.

16

As

I

k~ow

that as a scuba instructor I've

17

personally been responsible over the last seven or

18

eight years for pulling out three heart attack

19

victims out of the water, not one of which was my

20

personal customer or student.

21

numerous panic jobs out of the water r none of which

22

have been my personal students.

23

know r the County sees fit to put lifeguards in all

24

the parks, this is your main source of prevention of

25

accidents in your County beach parks and access ways

I've also pulled

And until r you

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PA 8/14/03

36

1

and you're planning on taking that away, you know,

2

120 days or whatever it is out of every year.

3

just personally think that that's a big mistake.

4

And I

You guys have -- you know, I've read both of

5

the drafts here, the bill and the proposed draft.

I

6

know that the draft may -- I'm sorry the bill mayor

7

may not have holes in it, but you guys aren't even

8

enforcing the draft as it is, which I think will

9

take care of a lot of the problems that we're seeing

10

in the parks.

11

and I mean a very few bad apples out there that are

12

causing problems for the rest of the commercial

13

operators, and those are the people that we need to

14

go after.

15

correct.

16

commercial operators out of business who are

17

operating legally and following the process as it is

18

is a huge mistake, all right.

19

and work here.

20

here, all your salaries, and, you know, to eliminate

21

them is going to eliminate a large part of the

22

revenue for Maui.

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

You know, there's a few bad apples,

Those are the people that we need to
And putting out -- putting a bunch of

All these people live

Their dollars are paying everybody

Thank you.

Thank you.

Are there any questions for

24

the testifier?

I just wanted to make a point of

25

clarification.

We are doing the draft legislation
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1

because there is no existing legislation -- other

2

than with the Department of Finance -- under Parks.

3

The reason that we have the draft is so that the

4

enforcement that you're asking for and other members

5

are asking for can take place.

6

legal mechanism to include in that.

7

we're moving forward, but we cannot enforce

8

something that is not law.

9

MR. FARIAS:

10

about

11

Right now there's no
So that's why

I have a bill right here 5.24 that talks

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Excuse me.

I just was making a comment.

12

I wasn't asking a question.

13

why we are here now, and so I want you to understand

14

that right now the Parks Department does not have

15

control of this arena.

16

MR. FARIAS:

I'm explaining to you

So move 5.24 into Parks and take it away from

17

Finance.

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Why add all the rest of the stuff in here?
And that's what we're attempting to do,

19

and I hope you would allow us to do that. ' Thank you

20

very much.

21

MR. FARIAS:

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

23
24
25

Thank you.
The next testifier will be Teri Stewart,

and she will be followed by Donovan Domingo.
MS. STEWART:

My name is Teri Stewart.

Council Members.

Aloha, County

I spent 23 years working in the
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casino industrYt eventually becoming casino manager

2

in Nevada.

3

conditions to your imagination.

4

that my soul was drained by that life.

5

I was able to leave that world and come to Maui.

6

then found myself involved in a quite different

7

industrYt one in which the people are hard working t

8

dedicated t and have an integrity about them that was

9

definitely absent in my earlier working environment.

10

I will leave the working and living
It is enough to say
FortunatelYt
I

That industry is scuba diving.
Nearly five years later I find myself

11

12

employed in an extremely satisfying and fulfilling

13

career as a scuba instructor at Maui Dreams Dive

14

Company.

15

time by listing every local person I have either

16

certified t taken on an introductory dive t or led on

17

a guided dive

18

I spent this past typical weekend as a scuba

19

instructor.

20

Rather than take up the Council's valuable

t

I will share with you a bit about how

I taught an open water diver certification

21

class to four people.

22

servi~e

23

policy to limit the number of students in any class

24

to four.

25

from the mainlandi a 15-year-old girlt Jessica

In order to provide the best

and supervision possible t it is, our shop

There was a 12-year-old bOYt Andrew Cloyd
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1

Hoepfl from here in Kihei; one adult man r Devin

2

Deuter from Wailuku; and one other adult man r Ed Pe

3

Benito r also from Kihei.

4

were given a kamaaina discount.

5

trying out diving as an introductory situation to

6

see if they liked it.

7

they scheduled me to complete their certification at

8

a later date.

9

because they work during the week.

The two men were

They enjoyed it so much that

Of course it must be on a weekend

In factr

10

Three of the four students

I have with me letters to the

11

Council that were not delivered yesterday because

12

they do work very hard and they had difficulty

13

getting them to me on time.

14

other letters from more local folks voicing their

15

needs regarding the proposals put forth by the

16

Council.

17

to be certified with me because of their work.

18

I also have a couple of

They also have scheduled a future weekend

"Dear Sirs r I was born here in Hawaii and

19

have lived most of my life in the State.

20

weekend I was introduced to scuba diving at Ulua

21

Beach by Teri Stewart and Maui Dreams Dive Company.

22

Since 11m a full-time worker r the only time that I

23

can learn to scuba dive is on the weekends.

24

understand r the proposed changes will make it

25

illegal for businesses to conduct training on the

RALPH
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1

weekends or holidays.

2

revising this proposal.

3

Benito."

Please consider dropping or
Cordially, Edwin Pe

"I am a native Hawaiian who works two jobs in

4

I am scheduled to

5

order to live here in Maui.

6

become a certified diver in November.

7

proposed changes in the law are adopted, I will not

8

be able to learn this sport.

9

only time I have free to participate in diving.

If the

The weekends are the

10

Please reconsider this proposal and allow commercial

11

activities at the beach on the weekends.

12

Kaiama."

Charlene

"I was born here in Hawaii and I've lived

13
14

most of my life in the State.

15

introduced to scuba diving at Ulua Beach by Teri

16

Stewart of Maui Dreams Dive Company.

17

scheduled to receive scuba training in October and

18

November on a weekend."

19

MS. KOLLER:

20

MS. STEWART:

This.weekend I was

I am currently

Three minutes.
"Since I am a full-time worker, the only

21

time that I can learn to scuba dive is on the

22

weekends.

23

will make it illegal for businesses to conduct

24

training on the weekends or holidays.

25

consider dropping or revising this proposal."

As I understand, the proposed changes
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"Dear Sirs, I am a native Hawaiian who must

1

I am currently scheduled to

2

work full-time to live.

3

receive scuba training on the 31st of October and

4

the 1st and 2nd of November at Ulua Beach.

5

proposed changes for beaches will prevent me from

6

learning to dive.

7

will also make it impossible for the small diving

8

business to operate.

9

cannot afford to pay what the hotels charge for this

10

The

As I understand this proposal, it

Even if I had the time, I

type of training." Signed Frances Akiu.

11

I would like to add one more thought.

12

understand it, the word greed has been used by some

13

here in the Council's meetings when describing the

14

motivation of our small business activities.

15

that I can't take such an incredible misperception

16

personally, but it is such a shock to hear that.

17

easily made five to ten times more money in my

18

previous career from much less work.

19

lasts ten to 16 hours.

20

seven days.

21

MS. KOLLER:

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

23

MS. STEWART:

As I

I know

I

My average day

Many weeks I work six to

Four minutes.
Can you please conclude?
I cannot afford the payment on my little

24

condo without assistance from my boyfriend.

25

more to say, but I will leave you with that.
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1

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

2

questions from the testifier?

3

you much for coming.

4

be followed by John Browne.

5

MR. DOMINGO:

Hello.

Are there any
Seeing none, thank

Donovan Domingo, and he will

I'm Donovan Domingo.

I own Maui

6

Dreams Dive Company, and what I just wanted to say

7

was I want to talk to you a little bit about my

8

grandparents.

9

fact, my grandmother was born right here in Makawao,

My grandparents came from Hawaii.

In

10

and you can tell I'm nervous as heck.

11

done this before.

12

she moved us to California -- that's why you don't

13

hear an accent -- to get a better education, but she

14

never lost the vision of the aloha spirit.

15

that with us the entire time.

16

way.

17

sure that you -- or find something that you love,

18

learn it well, and share it back with your -- the

19

community, the community being whatever community

20

you're in.

21

I've never

But anyway, she in a later life

She kept

I was raised that

And what she would always say is that make

Well, I did that.

I came back to Hawaii.

22

And that's why I bought a dive shop.

I was a dive

23

instructor prior to that.

24

community.

25

people that rely on my shop to -- for their training

And I'm sharing with the

Our -- my shop has over 2,000 local
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1

and for their equipment all the way through it, and

2

most of them couldn't even be or wouldn't even be

3

certified at this point if we weren't able to do it

4

on the weekends.

5

more allowed to use the beach parks because I'm half

6

Hawaiian versus other people?

7

We're all in one community.

8

entire ocean every day with everybody.

Am I -- also I want to know if I'm

I don't think so.
We want to share the

The -- I also like some of the things that

9

10

were brought up, giving teeth to the existing laws

11

would be great so we actually can enforce the laws.

12

that are on the books today.

13

that they were never enforced.

14

you can hear, Teri is one of my employees, a great

15

one.

16

it down to just four people out there.

17

take up the spaces.

18

everybody commutes so we don't even take up parking

19

spaces.

20

here, so I'll let the next person go ahead and talk.

21

The biggest thing was
Our company -- as

We limit -- self regulate ourselves.

We limit

We don't

Very often we make sure

I guess that's about -- I'm losing my focus

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

Are there any

22

questions from the testifier -- or for the

23

testifier?

24

next individual will be Mr. John Browne, followed by

25

Georgia Norton.

Thank you very much for coming.
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1

MR. BROWNE:

Aloha.

I'm John Browne with Maui Beach Boys

2

Surf School.

I also represent Hawaiian Style South

3

Pacific Kayak Surf School on that side

4

and one other one.

5

it is right now.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

l

Five out of eight schools.
Excuse mel sir l you can raise the

microphone so you could be a little more

8

comfortable.

10

MR. BROWNE:

l

I'm too nervous to think of what

7

9

Ultra Dive

Thank you.

All right.

Does that count in my

three minutes?

11

CHAIR JOHNSON:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

MR. BROWNE:

NO

I

it doesn't.

Speak fast.

We'll add ten seconds.

Start over.

What I want to say was that we

14

had hired a lawyer.

15

lawyer to come and talk with a couple of the

16

gentlemen that are in the Finance Department to

17

revise the law for the Cove Park -- for the Kalama

18

Park

19

Cove Park.

20

of us are operating where we're supposed to be

21

operating.

22

they are.

23

way.

24

churches, canoe clubs

25

allowed to use our equipment free.

l

My biggest thing was we hired a

which was closed for a few days.

They closed

They moved us to Kalama Park

There's a few bad apples

I

l

and a lot

or whatever

They have -- they're doing it another

We've also worked with the community
l

I

the

any kamaaina person is
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1

that way.

2

teaching.

And I've been down there nine years

I finally have my own school.

3

I worked a

4

long time to get my equipment, which I have a lot of

5

equipment.

6

from 50 to 250, and now they're going to go up

7

again.

8

and, you know, I can't afford

9

a location, first of all.

10
11

My insurance is high.

Permit fees went

I have about nine locations on my permit,
I can't afford $900

So we will put some of us

out of business if this goes through.
Weekends, all my Hawaiian friends,

I can get

12

Hawaiian, whites, any kind, thousand signatures I

13

can bring to this Committee of people that use my

14

equipment over the years and families that come down

15

and can you watch the kids.

16

four people out of the water in the last two months,

17

not in my school, as this other gentleman were

18

talking about, that went away in ambulances that

19

were out there unsupervised.

20

certified, water safety certified, and the whole

21

thing, or in my company, and we're able to help

22

people out in the water.

23

I have pulled three or

We are all lifeguard,

My people are also shuttled into your little

24

parks that are not big enough for the community that

25

has grown so much.

We shuttle people in.
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1

that's about it.

Let's see.

I agree with this

2

thing about the enforcing of the laws.

3

done anything to enforce the laws that are existing,

4

and we had our permits revised again.

5

limited from 7:00 to 2:00 weekdays, 9:00 to 12:00

6

or 7:00 to 12:00 Saturdays, Sundays off.

7

mind personally giving Sundays off.

8

my -- you know, I'm not working.

9

couple companies that are working on Sundays and the

No one has

Now we're

I don't

Personally

We still have a

10

hours that were given to us on our new permits and

11

nobody's enforcing the laws on the guys down there

12

that aren't doing by the rules, and sol -- I just

13

want you guys to think about all this whole

14

situation and I -- that's all I got to say.

15

a lot.

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

17

testifier?

18

coming.

19

MS. NORTON:

Thanks

Any questions for the

Seeing none, thank you very much for

Georgia Norton, to be followed by Kim Ball.
Good afternoon, ladies and gentlemen.

My

20

name is Georgia Norton.

21

a half years ago.

22

and I'm really enjoying the beaches here.

23

today to represent myself and my fellow surfers that

24

surf on the west side.

25

get there and find a parking spot.

I moved here about four and

I moved from Southern California
I'm here

It used to be that we could
Now we can't.
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8:00 o'clock, is that early enough?

No.

We have to

2

get there much earlier to get a spot.

3

complaining about the people that are getting the

4

picnic tables and the barbecue pits.

5

ourselves.

6

particular park is the surf schools.

Now, I'm not

We do it

What I'm complaining about at this

My problem with the surf schools is such,

7

8

they're not all permitted, I don't believe, because

9

they aren't showing their permits in their car

10

window.

It has grown in numbers.

Since I first

11

started going there, there was two surf schools

12

basically that would be there.

13

four, maybe more, because who knows who they are.

14

They don't have any kind of identification in their

15

vehicle.

Now there's up to

The legal parking for Puamana Beach is 27

16

17

spots.

18

8:30.

19

there was 28 cars parked on the roadside.

20

to get in.

21

want to surf on the weekends, can't get in the lot.

22

People are double parked.

23

somebody leaves, we pull another car in to get into

24

the spot.

25

Last weekend, Sunday, the lot was filled by
There was five illegally parked cars and
It's hard

We've got residents that are here that

We play switcheroo.

When

It's crazy.

I'm really not against ocean activities --
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commercial ocean activities r but I really feel it

2

needs to be monitored r only so many surf schools per

3

park that would be allowed.

4

of students in the classes is very critical.

5

have certain instructors that go out with very

6

limited people.

7

like they take hordes of people out.

There have

8

been more and more accidents lately.

People are

9

taking students in the lineup.

I feel that the number
We

We have other instructors that seem

They aren't taking

10

them off to the side.

Usually when I was there r the

11

two schools that were there that began would take

12

their students off to the side.

13

them in with the regular surfers.

14

have their lessons off to the side.

15

common anymore.

16

problems.

They didn't want
They wanted to
That's not

They're in the lineup.

That causes

There's overcrowding.

So at this time I would ask your Council r to

17

18

please make sure that the number is limited per

19

park.

20

can be some regulation r but I'm willing to share the

21

park with the people that come here that want the

22

same experience that I want.

23
24
25

The weekends and holidaysr I feel that there

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

Thank you very much.
Are there any

questions for the testifier?
SPOKEN FROM THE AUDIENCE:

Yeah.
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

You -- please, I am

2

the Chair right now and you are not permitted to

3

interchange any dialogue with the testifiers.

4

want to set that straight.

5

also refrain from any outbursts at all.

6

you to know that this is the way that proper conduct

7

occurs in this Council chambers, and it will

8

remove

9

individual that cannot conduct themselves in a

10

12
13

And if you would please
So I want

and I will ask the police to remove any

respectful manner.

So thank you.

And thank you for testifying.

11

I

Kim Ball, and

he will be followed by Barrett Honda.
MR. BALL:

My name is Kim Ball.

I don't have a school r

14

but I have been in the windsurfing/surfing business

15

for over 20 years on Maui.

16

here is a broad stroke of a brush which is covering

17

areas where we don't have a problem.

18

specifically referring to restricting commercial

19

recreational windsurfing activity on Saturdaysr

20

Sundaysr and holidays.

21

windsurfing instruction on Maui is at Kanaha Beach

22

Park.

23

Since 1988 no instruction has taken place on

24

Sundays.

25

instructed before 11:00 a.m.

I believe what we have

I'm

First r 99 percent of the

SecondlYr there's not really a problem there.

Only beginners are allowed to be
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In 1995 when there was a company renting

2

equipment on the beach, this issue was revisited by

3

the Council.

4

park was removed but instruction was allowed to

5

continue because it was not a problem.

6

thing that has changed in the windsurfing industry

7

since 1988 and 1995 is that there are a lot less

8

windsurfers coming to Maui, due to the economic

9

climate or the down cycle of the sport or 9/11 or

10
11

The equipment rental business in the

The only

the war or all of the above.
I recently organized a fishing and diving

12

tournament at Kanaha for the 16th consecutive year.

13

Over 400 locals participated.

14

for five hours.

15

there was a problem at Kanaha.

16

wind, it's great conditions for diving.

17

windy, it's great conditions for windsurfing.

18

We were down there

I didn't hear one complaint that
When there is no
When it's

Eliminating Saturday instruction basically

19

would eliminate any instruction for local kids

20

except in the summer.

21

the other water sport participants specifically come

22

to Maui to windsurf.

23

windsurfing industry advertises in the national

24

windsurfing publications and not in the local

25

tourist magazines on every rack card stand.

Windsurfers, unlike many of

That is why the Maui
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Restriction of instruction on Saturdays and County

2

holidays would be another nail in the windsurfing

3

coffin.

4

I also want to address the proposed

5

prohibited commercial ocean recreational use at the

6

park in Kihei we've always referred to as Ohukai,

7

because Ohukai Street intersects the park.

8

rare north wind days, that park is the only place on

9

Maui to teach safely.

On the

There's not a problem with

10

too much instruction, as there are maybe three

11

viable schools left that are teaching windsurfing.

12

A few days that there are cars parked along South

13

Kihei Road due to north winds, overwhelmingly belong

14

to residents or visitors who are windsurfing there

15

without instruction.

16

the windsurfing commercial activity.

17

That's all I have to say about

I'm not going to address the surf school

18

issue, but for the record, I want to say that the

19

State has not helped the problem with local access.

20

The State put up guardrails last year supposedly for

21

safety reasons on the makai side from Puamana Park

22

to Launiupoko basically eliminating surf spots for

23

hundreds of local families.

24

thinking?

25

the highway and you take life in your own hands.

What were they

You now have to park on the mauka side of
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used to take my boys to the makai side, a spot

2

everyone used to call guardrails.

3

whole highway it's one big guardrail and we don't

4

surf anymore because it's too dangerous to cross the

5

road.

6

Puamana.

Now along the

So now where do families go?

Launiupoko and

Finally, I believe that each park has its own

7
8

unique set of wind and wave conditions, access,

9

parking, and facilities.

I believe each park should

10

be looked at separately and appropriate action

11

should or not should not be taken at each.

12

you.

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, Kim.

Are there any

14

questions for the testifier?

15

you, Kim.

16

who will be followed by Ross Kama [sic].

17

MR. HONDA:

Thank

Seeing none, thank

Kim will be followed by Barrett Honda,

Good afternoon, Board Members.

My name is

I am a dive master for Maui Dreams

18

Barrett Honda.

19

Dive Company, and I've been with this company for

20

about a year and a half, and born and raised here in

21

Hawaii.

22

eight years ago.

23

security.

24

very interesting, very fun.

25

Honolulu, Kauai, and any other islands here and

Actually from Honolulu, moved here about
I enjoy my job now.

I was a cook,

You name it, I've done it.

I find my job

I've taken people from
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1

taken them diving on weekends, because they want to

2

get away.

3

state or their home island.

4

something different.

5

They have fun with it.

They don't want to dive at their home
They want to see

And, you know, they enjoy it.

And to do this, to shut down the beaches on

6
7

weekends and holidays -- I've seen customers that we

8

had to turn away because there are locals because

9

we're full and you only can do it on weekends, and

10

if we do this, it hurts the businesses, hurts the

11

community, it also hurts our economy, because we

12

thrive on tourism.

13

to do, we would like to keep everybody happy here in

14

the State.

15

aloha that we give out every time that we see

16

people.

And that is one goal that we try

We want to promote this 'aina, this

On my way over here I literally followed a

17

18

gentleman, who lives in Waikapu, his wallet is

19

sitting on the tailgate of his truck;

20

their right mind would follow this person for five

21

miles and tell him, sir, your license -- your

22

driver's license, your wallet, everything you have

23

is on the back of your truck.

24

would.

25

hour on that highway.

So who in

I don't know who

You know, granted speed limit is 45 miles an
You know, you've got guys,
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1

who just r ah r you know what r let him lose his

2

wallet.

3

headaches r the hassles of his cards and everything

4

else.

5

holidays is not a good idea.

6

Thank you.

7

I went out of my way to save this guy the

So closing down the beaches on weekends and

CHAIR JOHNSON:

It hurts everybody.

Thank you very much for your testimonYr

8

and I'm sure the gentleman who left his wallet on

9

the rear was very happy.

Oh r he was.

10

MR. HONDA:

11

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Are there any questions for

12

the testifier?

13

and thank you for being a good samaritan.

14

Kama [sic]

15

Connor Baxter.

16

MR. KAAA:

Hi.

r

Seeing none r thank you very much r
Ross

and he will be followed by Ashley and
Thank you.

My name is Ross Kaaa.

I

have no

17

commercial interest on our beach uses at all.

My

18

comments will be strictly personal and reflect what

19

my family and I share.

20

commercial use Saturdaysr Sundaysr and holidaysr I

21

am in support of this because Monday through Friday

22

I don't think there's a problem with the commercial

23

user

24

livelihoods, I think with a little bit of adjusting

25

on their scheduling, they'll make ends meet.

And with this prohibition on

and people saying that they may lose their
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What they're going to allow is for us as

1

2

beach users an opportunity to -- like the Mrs. with

3

her surf lineup -- be able to not keep for ourselves

4

but at least to share with our families and friends

5

and not to have to buck heads with somebody else

6

learning how to surf.

7

maybe somewhat selfish comment r but that's how I

8

feel and thank you for your time.

9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much r and I'm sorry I

10

butchered your name.

11

it's Kaaa.

12

MR. KAAA:

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Kaaa l

And it's just a personal and

I mistook the A for an Mr so

yeah.
Thank you.

Thank you very much.

14

there any questions for the testifier?

15

thank you for coming.

16

MR.' KAAA:

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Ashley and Connor Baxter r and they'll be

followed by Dee Larson.

19

microphone down too if you need to.
MS. BAXTER:

Seeing none r

Thank you.

18

20

Are

Hello.

And you can pull the

I am Ashley Baxter and this is my

21

brother, Connor Baxter.

22

you to reconsider on not closing the County parks

23

for Saturday and holiday lessons.

24

all through the week and the only time we have time

25

to do lessons is on the weekends and if you close

We are here today to ask

We go to school
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1

the parks on Saturdays and holidays, how are we ever

2

going to learn how to do all these water sports?

3

How are all the other children that want to learn

4

how to do all the water sports going to learn if we

5

don't have any time to be able to?
I've been taking -- me and Connor have been

6
7

taking lessons with Maui Sports Unlimited this

8

summer and without them I don't know what I would be

9

able to do.

And during the school year we are

10

planning to do more lessons with them, and if you

11

close it down and stuff, then, you know, how are we

12

going to be able to go on with doing something that

13

we really want to do?

14

please reconsider.

15
16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So I'm asking you today to

Thank you very much.

Did you want to say

anything, Connor?

17

MR. BAXTER:

No.

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

No.

Thank you for coming.

19

Connor, anq thank you, Ashley.

20

no questions.

21

Thank you.

22

and she'll be followed by Hugh Stott.

23

MS. LARSON:

Thank you,

I assume there were

They were very clear about that,

Dee Larson will be the next testifier

Good afternoon.

I am Dee Larson.

24

Council, for letting us speak our piece.

25

for myself and also for keiki

0

ka 'aina.
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1

speaking more specifically on respect to our fragile

2

areas.

3

Makena Landing and the area that surrounds on down

4

to, say the Prince Hotel.

5.

overly congested.

6

people coming down and enjoying this with their

7

families.

I think this is over --

It's detracting from our local

I see mega abuse in this area.

It also affects the boats, I'm speaking also

8

9

The area that I'm quite concerned with is

about the boats that anchor outside, and each year
I'm concerned about our

10

it becomes more and more.

11

reefs.

12

concerned about the traffic, the trailers that take

13

the kayak companies that go right down to the water

14

with their kayak trailers.

15

on the side of the road?

16

I'd like to see commercial activity eliminated from

17

sensitive areas, little tiny pockets that we have.

18

There's other areas that are more appropriate for

19

this type of activity and I don't think Makena

20

Landing area is one of them.

I'm concerned about the rubbish.

I'm

Why can't they be parked
And more than anything,

21

I've monitored this area for the past ten

22

years, working with John Buck at one time, and I

23

would call in on the traffic down there and it's

24

just -- it's out there at this point.

25

all I have to say.
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1

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, Dee.

I think some of

2

the areas that you're speaking about may not

3

necessarily have been under our control

4

She is also here and she's at least hearing your

5

comments, so thank you.

6

further for Dee?

7

coming.

8

MS. LARSON:

9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

10

11

I

but Carol

Are there any questions

Thank you very much, Dee, for

Thank you.
And Hugh Stott, and he will be followed by

Linda Stott.
MR. STOTT:

Thank you, Madam Chair and Committee members.

12

I'm sorry Mr. Nishiki's not here to keep us on our

13

toes, like the last meetings.

14

name is Hugh Stott.

15

school.

16

summertime and have had an increase in our business

17

over the years, which has been wonderful.

18 .

previous testifiers have covered all the major

19

points over the last year and a half, I think, in

20

this draft and we've been over a lot of this stuff

21

and I'm not going to talk very long at all.

22

Had no questions.

My

I own a very small windsurfing

We teach predominantly children over the

The

I'm struggling here with what's going on with

23

this present draft.

We have an increase in fees,

24

substantial, it seems, that is going to be put

'25

through.

We have a decrease in the availability of
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1

the number of days we can utilize the parks, and we

2

have a decrease in the number of parks that are

3

available for running business.

4

that if we are at all pro business or at all pro

5

employment or at all pro tourism, if we think that

6

local kids, residents, and tourists should be able

7

to safely learn ocean recreation, then there's no

8

way we can support the changes that are in this

9

draft as it stands.

10

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And I'm concerned

That's all I have.

Thank you very much, and are there any

11

questions for the testifier?

12

to clarify one point, that there are no fees in this

13

draft ordinance.

14

MR. STOTT:

If not, I just wanted

That's only the fines.

I understand there's no fees being represented

15

in this draft.

16

a substantial increase in the fees to -- it would

17

mean an increase in fees if we had to pay for every

18

park a separate fee.

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

However, the discussion has been for

Right, and we're going to be dealing with

20

that question later on, so thank you very much for

21

testifying.

22

MR. STOTT:

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

24
25

Thank you.
Linda Stott, and she will be followed by

Rene Umberger.
MS. STOTT:

My name is Linda Stott.

Thank you.
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I'm

1

my little princess r Zoe r my daughter Kenza.

2

here not to represent Maui Sports Unlimited todaYr

3

because I did that the last testimony, but I'm here

4

to represent myself as a morn.

5

worked with over 200 local children to learn to

6

windsurf.

7

long r given that the shore break at Kanaha Beach

8

Park wasn't unmanageable or it was raining r and the

9

kids really enjoyed their Saturdays and it got them

10

out of the cartoons r got them away from the TV r got

11

everybody motivated to be active in sporting and

12

into our ocean rec activities that are available.

13

And I feel the general Committee here and the

14

community would want to leave Saturdays alone and

15

County holidays.

16

And I have taught and

We had a Saturday program all winter

I've always respected -- in over 20 years r as

17

we've spokenr Kanaha has respected the fact that

18

there will be no teaching on Sundays.

19

regulated r self policing r and it's worked for

20

Sundays.

21

that's always the way it's been since I can remember

22

15 years.

23

one, isn't there?

24

County holidays are kind of hard to keep track of.

25

There's a lot of them.

Self

Sundays is a family day at Kanaha and

But the County holidays are -- tomorrow's
Tomorrow's one r right?

The

We have never taught on
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1

seven different holidays at Kanaha.

2

were Christmas and Fourth of July and some of the

3

big ones.

4

in this ordinance would really affect a lot of

5

lives, and I'm talking little people lives.

6

reconsider that.

7

just want to say I love when they don't watch

8

cartoons on Saturday morning.

9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

That's fine.

for the testifier?

11

Princess.

12

by John Crews.
MS. UMBERGER:

But to, actually change that

Think about that.

So

And as a mom I

Thank you.

Thank you very much, Linda.

10

13

I believe they

Thank you.

Rene Umberger's next.

Any questions

And thank you,
She'll be followed

Hi, Madam Chair and Committee Members.

My

14

name is Rene Umberger.

15

representing the scuba industry and the working

16

group.

17

issue about issuing the permits park by park and

18

requiring -- it looks, the way it's structured now,

19

it would require a full fee for each park.

20

Unfortunately, what is being considered, it seems

21

like it's based on the system that's used on Oahu.

22

When you stop to consider the differences between

23

population and land mass, what's being proposed

24

amounts to extreme over regulation.

25

Once again I'm here

I think what I want to talk about is the

Based on State statistics as of July 2002, on
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1

any given day Maui has an average total population

2

of over 168,000 people.

3

visitors.

4

of more than 1,000,336 people.

5

times as many people.

6

in comparison is that Oahu has twice as many people

7

riding their buses every day as we have year round

8

residents.

9

population pressure and a larger land mass and

This includes residents and

Oahu, on the other hand, has an average
That's almost eight

Another way to think about it

Considering that Maui has one-eighth the

10

coastline than Oahu, why would the degree of

11

restricted beach park use under Oahu regulations

12

apply to Maui?
We've been asked about if we'd be willing to

13
14

help pay for enforcement and that a part of this fee

15

structure is to raise enough fees so that we can

16

help pay for enforcement.

17

yes, we want to help pay for enforcement.

18

shouldn't be responsible for paying all of it.

19

new, well written law will encourage up to 200 more

20

operators who are currently using the beaches, it

21

will force them to come on board and pay their fair

22

share.

23

I think my point is that,
We
A

We know you're not deliberating fees at this

24

time, but we do know that you and the Parks

25

Department make recommendations to the Budget
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1

Committee.

2

park, per activity is consistently being used by

3

Mr. John Buck of the Parks Department and other

4

members of the Parks Department.

5

of us heard the Parks Director shout out at the last

6

hearing that $100 a day would be sufficient.

7

know recommendations are being considered that range

8

from over three times the current fee to more than

9

100 times the current fee in some situations.

10

the current fee of 68 per day per operator is

11

insufficient, $50 a day is an extreme jump.

12

MS. KOLLER:

13

MS. UMBERGER:

The Oahu way of $900 per permit, per

Additionally, many

So we

While

Three minutes.
Again, we ask that you keep your

14

recommendation to the Budget Committee reasonable,

15

well below $1,000 in total annually, and please give

16

this new system a try that we've proposed.

17

it..

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, Rene.

That's

Could you

19

please turn off all cell phones and pagers or

20

it's just very distracting to the testifiers.

21

you very much.

22

for the testifier, John Crews, followed by Lynn

23

Allen.

24

podium, if you could just stand nearby, that will

25

help move things along.

Thank

Seeing that there were no questions

And if you could, as you're coming up to the

Because we have a total of

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

64

PA 8/14/03

1

36 testifiers and we're only at 20.

2

MR. CREWS:

Good afternoon.

3

CHAIR JOHNSON:

4

MR. CREWS:

44, I was just corrected.

Good afternoon.

Thank you.

My name is John Crews. I have

5

been a certified windsurfing instructor for over 20

6

years and I've worked with Hawaiian Sailboarding

7

Techniques down at Kanaha since 1988.

8

instructor I use analogies and stories a lot to

9

communicate, so permit me to use a couple today.

10

Being an

Please imagine a couple of small

11

neighborhoods with narrow roads winding through

12

crowded homes.

13

fast traffic driving through these crowded

14

neighborhoods.

15

to be done.

16

reaction decides to reduce the speed limits on all

17

Maui streets and highways to 15 miles an hour.

18

pointed out to the County that some roads are wider

19

and more open and have been designed and proven to

20

handle more traffic and the speed limits have been

21

enforced on these roads for years and have proven to

22

be safe and effective. Now lastly imagine that the

23

County responds to this by claiming it to be too

24

complicated to make exceptions, so it is easier for

25

them just to reduce all road speeds to 15 miles an

Now imagine a problem with too much

Everyone agrees that something needs

Now imagine that the County in its
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1

hour.

This scary and frustrating analogy is not too

2

far from what I fear may be trying to happen here

3

and now.

4

with problems you are ,trying to solve at some small

5

west and south Maui parks would be a similar

6

mistake.

Lumping Kanaha Beach Park and windsurfing

Now allow me to use a story to illustrate the

7

Please

8

likely impact of the proposed changes.

9

imagine you're an enthusiastic windsurfer who has

10

dreamed for years of your big trip to Maui.

11

wise enough to realize you really should hook up

12

with an instructor to safely introduce you to Maui's

13

challenging wind and wave and reef conditions.

14

arrive on Saturday, only to discover that

15

instruction is not allowed on that day, or even the

16

next.

17

windsurfing on Monday or Tuesday.

18

comes back on Wednesday, your would be instructor

19

explains to you that it is often the case when the

20

trades first come back, the wind direction is more

21

out of the north than normal, so Kanaha will not be

22

any good for a couple of days, but sailing at the

23

beach park in Kihei will be world class.

24
25

You are

You

On Monday the wind backs off, so no
When the wind

The instructor sends you off to Kihei but he
can't offer any help or instruction because the main
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1

windsurfing beach park in Kihei is now off limits.

2

On Saturday the winds shift back to normal trade

3

direction so sailing Kanaha will be perfect, but,

4

sorry, it's once again the weekend and there is no

5

instruction.

6

conditions seven out of nine days you vacationed on

7

Maui, but unfortunately Maui's new law did not

8

permit you to get even one hour of instruction.

9

Bottom line, you had great sailing

What about local windsurfers, many of whom we
If they have a Monday-through-Friday

10

work with.

11

job, you make it impossible for them to ever take up

12

or improve in a sport they truly enjoy and see

13

others enjoying.

14

problems it is having at some of the small beach

15

parks that actually should have their facilities

16

expanded to solve the problem.

17

successful cooperation, there's serious talk among

18

Maui's few windsurfing schools of giving up in

19

sadness and frustration if the bureaucracy slams

20

them with the untenable and unwarranted hardships

21

that are being discussed.

22

you once so thoughtfully and successfully fixed with

23

windsurfing and sailing at Kanaha.

24
25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

The County might solve the

After years of

please don't break what

Thank you very much for your testimony.

Any questions?

Seeing none, thank you.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
( 8 0 8 ) 524 -2 0 9 0

Our next

67

PA 8/14/03

1

testifier will be Lynn Allen r followed by David

2

Dorn.

3

MS. ALLEN:

Good afternoon, Madam Chair r Council Members.

4

My name is Lynn Allen and I'm one of the owners of

5

Octopus Reef Dive Company.

6

letter that's written on behalf of some customers

7

that we have describing an incident they think is

8

pertinent to what we've discussing here.

I'm actually reading a

9

"I'm writing this letter in regard to the

10

County's proposal to prohibit recreational scuba

11

diving from all County property on weekends and

12

holidays.

13

every year since 1986 r typically twice a year in the

14

spring and summer to dive and enjoy your natural

15

resources.

16

called upon to provide assistance to a pair of

17

swimmers in distress.

18

My wife and I have been coming to Maui

During our trip this past July we were

"On Saturday" -- SaturdaYr SaturdaYr

19

Saturday -- "July 12th as we were preparing to dive

20

off Ulua Beach with Rene Umberger of Octopus Reef

21

Dive Training r we were approached by a frantic woman

22

who was trying to get help for her two friends who

23

were trapped on a reef in steadily worsening ocean

24

conditions.

25

non-diving beach goers and specifically sought our

This woman bypassed 30 or more
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1

help, in her words

t

because we were divers.

2

"The man and woman were perched on a lava

3

rock 75 yards offshore calling for help and were

4

becoming panicked as the conditions continued to

5

decline.

6

to successfully retrieve the pair off the reef and

7

get them safely back to shore.

8

cut from the reef, both swimmers were okay.

9

were many other people at Ulua during this incident,

Rene and I entered the water and were able

Although shaken and
There

10

but wisely did not attempt to rescue the trapped

11

couple, due to the risk it presented.

12

been prohibited that Saturday, this bad situation

13

could have quickly escalated into a tragedy.

14

made a difference because we had the proper training

15

and equipment to safely rescue those people when no

16

other resources were available.

17

If diving had

We

"As a long-time visitor to Maui, I'm having

18

difficulty understanding why you believe it is wise

19

to limit tourist activities on weekends and

20

holidays.

21

average of $8,000 on rental cars

22

entertainment, which includes also diving daily.

23

Over 17 years that has provided a lot of economic

24

support to your County.

25

of tourists who visit Mau annually, and, well, you

Each time we visit Maui, we spend an
t

lodging, food, and

Multiply that by the number
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If a decision is made by the

1

get the picture.

2

county to limit the already short time that my

3

family can enjoy themselves diving on vacation, then

4

maybe we need to go to another island where this is

5

not an issue.
"The other point I'm having difficulty with

6
7

is why the County is focusing so much of its

8

resources on limiting legitimate economic activity

9

but have done relatively little to prevent the open

10

sale of illegal drugs.

11

incident my wife and I were literally chased by a

12

drug dealer on South Kihei Road in the middle of the

13

afternoon trying to sell us his marijuana.

14

Two days after this Ulua

"My point is that you need to reevaluate your

15

priorities so that Maui can remain the best island

16

in the world to live on"

17

MS. KOLLER:

18

MS. ALLEN:

19

Three minutes.
-- "and vacation on."
So for me, as one of the commercial dive

20

operators and member of the community of Maui

21

County, we recognize that it is a privilege to

22

access the ocean through County property just as it

23

is a privilege to work on Maui, and we take the

24

responsibility that goes along with that very

25

seriously.

And so our presence at the beaches
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benefits the land, the water, and the other people

2

using them.

Not only do we keep these areas clean

3

that we use, we regularly pick up other beach

4

trash -- beach users' trash both above and below the

5

water.

6

and helpful to resident beach users, offering first

7

aid to those with sea urchin wounds, coral scrapes

8

and man-o-war stings.

9

first aid oxygen to those suffering from heart

Perhaps, more importantly, we are respectful

We even give our emergency

In fact, as you've just

10

attacks and the like.

11

heard, we have literally rescued and saved lives of

12

dozen of swimmers --

13

MS. KOLLER:

14

MS. ALLEN:

Four minutes.
-- and snorkelers over the years, either

15

because we were there at the right time or because

16

as divers we stood out and we were asked to please

17

help.

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

19

the testifier?

20

testimony.

21

John Holzhall.

22

MR. DORN:

Hello.

Are there any questions for
-

Seeing none, thank you for your

David Dorn, and he will be followed by

My name's David Dorn and I represent

23

Action Sports Maui, a surf, windsurf, and kite surf

24

business here on Maui.

25

seven years under the current permit and we've been

It's been operating for
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1

respecting all of the conditions of the permit and

2

been abiding and cooperative.

3

I just want to say a little thing.

I like

4

the last speaker.

5

lot of the ocean rec permit holders, in that they're

6

down at the beach and they're by default offering a

7

service, de facto lifeguards.

8

emails I sent to the County, I mentioned that as a

9

service we provide on weekends, but also at some of

10

I think she represents probably a

And in one of the

these beach parks.

11

Just hearing the Mayor come up here -- and I

12

like the Mayor, but he pointed out that a couple of

13

things that were distressing, and one is that

14

because of this bill some small businesses will

15

close down.

16

outcome from our dealings up here.

17

that we want to see any person out of a job or any

18

small business suffer because of this.

19

think that we should try and look at a way of we're

20

one island, one community, everybody should be able

21

to get along.

22

that happen.

23

So that sounds not too optimistic
I don't think

So I don't

We just need to find a way to make

And, you know, I disagree that police are

24

going to be needed to enforce these rules or

25

regulations or whatever.

We're not criminals.
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We're just decent, hard-working people, and, you

2

know, if you want five people to enforce a cease arid

3

desist order, five policemen to come down and

4

enforce it in front of kids, well, go ahead and do

5

that.

6

just overkill in my view.

7

You know, knock yourselves out, but that's

Back to my original letter.

This is our

8

third public meeting on this subject.

Most people

9

here have invested a considerable amount of time and

10

money coming to a resolution on these issues.

11

think that we were very close to a resolution at the

12

last meeting.

13

have been last minute changes to the rules with

14

particular regard to Maipoina, and excuse my

15

pronunciation.

16

Park, sometimes called Ohukai in Kihei, and no one

17

stuck up for Ho'okipa Beach Park, and Puamana, you

18

know, they're all individual parks with their own

19

considerations".

20

I

I was surprised to learn that there

It's also known as Memorial Beach

However, I sent an email to all the Committee

21

members voicing my concerns at the closure of these

22

beach parks to commercial operators, mentioning some

23

of the things like the local users will be going out

24

there anyway, they'll be renting surfboards, buying

25

surfboards, going out at Ho'okipa, which can be
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1

quite considerable bad conditions.

2

know your way around there, you could get into

3

trouble.

4

they ask for a lesson, they should probably get it.

5

They shouldn't be restricted from having that.

6

There's a small commercial -- next to zero

7

commercial impact at Ho'okipa.

8

deal with on a regular basis so I can't comment on

9

that one, but I do know

10

MS. KOLLER:

11

MR. DORN:

So if a person asks for supervision, if

Puamana, I don't

Three minutes.
-- about -- thanks very much -- I do know that

12

with Maipoina Beach Park, I've used that for many

13

years and it is significant and important.

14

though it isn't the most crowded or popular beach

15

for windsurfing, kite boarding, or surfing, it is

16

significant because it provides an alternative

17

location during Kona winds, north winds, and even

18

just to remove the crowd situation from the north

19

shore.

20

there almost exclusively due to other limitations of

21

regulations and it's very important to my business.

22

Even

I've actually been forced to teach down

It's as Lenny Cappe said before, you can

23

shoot a cannon through the place and not hit

24

anybody.

25

our respect and we go around them, swimmers,

There are other uses down there which get
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1

fishermen.

2

surfers.

3

MS. KOLLER:

4

MR. DORN:

The other users tend to mostly be wind

Four minutes.
That's basically it, except I just want to see

5

all of us get along.

6

individual -- or limiting the beach parks will

7

increase congestion.

8
9

10

CHAIR JOHNSON:
questions?

Restricting us to

Thank you very much, David.

Are there any

Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair.

Good

11

afternoon, David, and thank you for showing up.

12

know you've put in some time in this issue.

13

mentioned you're against the police enforcing it,

14

and I know you stated your reasons why.

15

you then suggest enforce?

16

guess it's no secret there may -- there probably

17

have been some physical altercations down there.

18

How heated, I don't know, but, I mean, you probably

19

know better than I.

20

MR. DORN:

I

You

Who would

Because, you know, I

Yeah, I certainly don't think five policemen.

21

I think when our cease and desist order was served

22

on us there was several police.

23

other situations there have been five policemen.

24

don't think that we're a violent or aggressive kind

25

of people.

I know that in
I

I think if a parks officer issues you a
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1

citation or a fine or a ticket on the spot, that's

2

it.

3

the use of force against my fellow community

4

members.

They can get out of the way.

5

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I'm not condoning

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any other questions?

The next

7

testifier will be Mr. Holzhall, and following him

8

we're going to take a five-minute break so that we

9

give Staff a chance to take a break as well as the

10
11
12

Council members and Administration.
MR. HOLZHALL:

Aloha.

Thank you.

My name's John Holzhall and I

direct the K.I.T.E.S. organization.

It's a teaching
/

13

system for kite boarding, and I teach surfing and

14

windsurfing.

15

work you did on this bill.

16

that I'd like you to change.

17

regulations but there's nothing that says anything

18

about a guy's skill level.

19

I want to applaud you guys on the hard
There's a couple things
There's a lot of

Currently in kite boarding we're kind of

20

under attack from one operator who'S pushing other

21

operators out.

22

permit process and he, believe it or not, has never

23

been seen to kite board.

24

demonstrate the sport at all at any level.

25

divers here that are talking about pulling people

He's made himself the doorway to the

Never been seen to
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1

out of the water, grossly under estimated -- or

2

under telling you how many people they save.

3

guarantee you if you added the people that the

4

divers and the surfers saved outside of their

5

lessons, it would be just -- just thousands of

6

people a year.

7

provide a great service, and they're not telling you

8

how great a service they provide.

I

These beach operators actually

Unfortunately, Maui's a great place to

9

10

recreate.

11

that was on James Bond film.

12

come here to surf.

13

schools, I know them.

14

They're really not that sophisticated.

15

bringing these people in.

16

demand, and if you regulate them more and more, the

17

demand's not going to change.

18

disclaimer on every surf ad that goes out as far as

19

when the Mayor goes to Japan or when the convention

20

visitor bureau goes out on tour and promotes Maui,

21

that's -- I mean if you want to limit it, limit it

22

there r but these guys aren't bringing in more

23

people.

24
25

There's movies, DVDs.

There was a wave

People are going to

These guys that run the surf
They're not great marketers.
They're not

They're servicing a

You need to put a

And as far as Ohukai or Memorial Beach Park,
I -- these guys don't understand how that this beach
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1

park ended up on this list.

2

and I don't know for a fact, but I would bet one

3

kite boarding commercial operator came to you and

4

said, hey, you need to put this beach park on this

5

list because, he didn't tell you this, but my

6

competitor operates there and if you put this beach

7

park in this list, you can get him out of there.

8

And who we need to get out is the profit mongers,

9

the guys that are just out here looking to have a

10

And I do understand,

sole concession at a beach park.
I'll tell you, I'm a little biased, but I

11

12

think we have the best ocean activities in the

13

world.

14

think the lifeguards --

15

MS. KOLLER:

16

MR. HOLZHALL:

The guards here -- .again, I'm biased.

I

Three minutes.
are the best lifeguards in the world and

17

I'd like to work with the guards in kite boarding

18

and have a minimum skills test.

19

mainland to do the same thing for other lifeguards,

20

other counties, and it's easy to do and what happens

21

is it keeps the profit mongers out.

22

the dive industry couldn't dive and they were out

23

there teaching, oh, these guys would blow up.

24

still small in kite boarding, but that's what's

25

happening to us, and, you know, we need some help

I'm leaving for the

If someone in
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1

and there's a lot in here.

2

skills test in here.

3

It's real easy.

You can put a minimum

Also I can help you with that.

Thank you very much.

4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

5

of John?

6

We will reconvene at 12 minutes after 3:00.

7

recess.

Any questions

Seeing none [ we're going to take a break.
In

(Gavel)

3:06 p.m.

8

RECESS:

9

RECONVENE:

10

Thank you very much[ John.

3: 15 p.m.

CHAIR JOHNSON:

(Gavel).

Parks and Agriculture meeting

11

will reconvene.

12

Ms. Lisa Bollhorst[ and she will be followed by

13

Roger Simonot.

14

MS. BOLLHORST:

The next testifier on the list is

Good afternoon[ Chairperson Johnson[

15

Council Members [ and citizens of Maui County_

16

name is Lisa Bollhorst[ and I'm the Assistant

17

Director of the Activities and Attractions

18

Association of Hawaii[ as well as the legislative

19

liaison for the Ocean Tourism Coalition[ of which

20

the working group is a vital part.

21

My

The activities and attractions industry

22

gener'ates nearly $1.5 billion a year in gross

23

revenues for the State of Hawaii.

24

200 members of the AAAH, the majority are small

25

businesses and a great percentage are in the ocean

Within the almost
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recreation business category.

Our members are

2

bootstrap entrepreneurs whose love for their sport

3

and this island demands that they share it with

4

others while ensuring the safety of the sport as

5

well as the viability of their business.
Growing up in an entrepreneurial family here

6
7

on Maui, the desire to share my talent and also make

8

a living while doing it is the main reason I came

9

back to Maui after attending college on the

10

mainland.

I wanted to give something back to Maui,

11

my home for the past 23 years, to keep the

12

intellectual property here at home and not lost to

13

the mainland.
Repeatedly Hawaii is awarded as being one of

14
15

the least small business friendly states in the

16

nation.

17

form, you are sending a strong message and setting a

18

bad precedent for the rest of the State that it is

19

pointless to run your business legally.

This entire

20

issue has been blown out of proportion.

It began

21

with a limited number of complaints about a few

22

scofflaw operators at a small number of parks, which

23

could have easily been remedied by a minimal amount

24

of enforcement -- enforcement.

25

By codifying this bill as written in draft

Excuse me.

The operators that are here before you today
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1

and at every hearing to date have spent thousands

2

upon thousands of their own dollars on attorneys'

3

fees, not to mention the hundreds of hours' of their

4

own time trying to iron out a workable solution for

5

everyone.

6

taxes and insurance, participate in community

7

service projects for residents, donating both time

8

and money, and are productive [ responsible members

9

of our society.

They are not the problem.

They vote, pay

Let's not punish them for being

10

legitimate, accountable business people.

11

towards a mutually beneficial, reasonable solution

12

that encourages sustainable tourism that respects

13

all aspects and realities of our island Maui.

14

you.

15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Any questions for the testifier?

17

you very much.

18

he'll be followed by Joe Wheeler.
MR. SIMONOT:

Thank

Thank you very much for your testimony.

16

19

Let's work

Seeing, none, thank

Next testifier is Roger Simonot, and

Council Members, Chairwoman, my name is

20

Roger Simonot, and I am involved in the ocean

21

recreation business.

22

here for 13 years and we employ close to a dozen

23

local folks.

24

bit about the weekends and holidays issue.

25

put a great strain on many small business -- small

The company I operate has been

Today I'm just going to talk a little
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1

businesses here on Maui.

2

of fixed costs that we have to cover, and all of a

3

sudden we're going to have to cover all of those

4

costs in 120 less fewer days.

5

lot of congestion at a lot of beach parks, which

6

will result in more complaints and more problems.

7

We need to be able to disperse the operators and the

8

activities.

9

We have certain -- a lot

It's going to cause a

One thing that I do want to mention is that

10

the Committee members have stated that the complete

11

closure of certain parks and closures on weekends

12

and holidays for all other park is a minimal burden

13

on ocean recreational businesses and their resident

14

and visitor patrons because they can just go

15

elsewhere.

16

its corporate counsel in determining where else it

17

is lawful for these businesses to operate.

We request that the Committee consult

18

Any State parks that are suitable for ocean

19

recreation activities do not allow -- do not allow

20

the activities.

21

shoulder of any State Hawaii to access the beach or

22

ocean, and it is illegal to operate commercially on

23

all state unencumbered lands.

24

a little bit more about that with Carol She and the

25

DLNR department to get a full understanding.

It is unlawful to park on any

And I'm going to talk
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clearly private property's out of the question.

2

Exactly where else does the Committee believe that

3

we can -- businesses can operate if the County's

4

prohibiting us to operate on these parks during

5

those time periods?

6

Another quick item I'd like to discuss is the

7

current law that's in place that currently sits in

8

Finance.

9

such it's never really been tested.

It's never really been enforced, and as
The County has

10

repeatedly admitted that it has not enforced the

11

existing law regulating ocean recreation activity

12

businesses.

It claims now that further restrictions

13

are needed.

As asked above, how can the County

14

possibly claim that the current law is not effective

15

in resolving the perceived problems?

16

has never implemented or enforced the current law,

17

how can it claim that further restrictions are

18

needed when it has not implemented the existing

19

restrictions?

20

enforcement hardships are inherent in the law,

21

however, the County cannot justify increasing the

22

restrictions based on the fact that the current

23

restrictions are insufficient if the current

24

restrictions have never been enforced.

25

If the County

So the OTC understands that the

I don't really have anything other to say
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than I really hope you guys take this matter very

2

seriously! because it will affect a lot of local

3

residents who employ a lot of local folks.

4

all.

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you for your testimony.

That's

And we

6

just for your information! we do take it very

7

seriously, and that's why I did have this additional

8

hearing, to hear the concerns.

9

much.

10
11
12

13

MR. SIMONOT:

So thank you very

Thank you.

'CHAIR JOHNSON:

Joe Wheeler, followed by Dr. Cynthia

Albury.
MR. WHEELER:

Madam Chair, Council! my name is Joe Wheeler

14

and right now I am a high school teacher! so as a

15

result I have to have a weekend job too! see! and

16

that weekend job is in the dive industry.

17

I'm a dive instructor and a captain! and I come from

18

a long line.

19

daughter right now and one son that are also in the

20

dive industry.

21

daughter has worked on boats over here with me! and

22

my father was a long-line fisherman until statehood,

23

and he was a diver as well.

24

history of this.

25

Right now

I have two daughters -- I mean one

My son works in Kona and my work

So we have a long

And also between full-time and part-timing
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it, you know, we only have the weekends.

,2

teaching school, I only have the weekends and

3

holidays to go ahead and make some extra money.

4

also, too, we heard the kids, the small kids.

5

came out and they were saying that's the only time

6

they

7

cutting school to go learn how to dive.

8

have the weekends on both ends, the teaching and the

9

learning, for a lot of us that are local, okay.

10
11

Like

And
They

I mean, I can imagine my students, you know,
No, we only

We

can't forget all the local people too.
Also, too, this is really interesting.

I've

12

heard a lot of examples, and someone really -- was

13

really nice about it, about all the people we have

14

helped on the beach.

15

master has to be a rescue trained diver.

16

to be a rescue diver.

17

first aid certified.

18

any dive group on the beach, if they have an

19

instructor with them, the odds are they have oxygen

20

and a first aid kit as close as their car.

21

really interesting.

22

the County, you guys, okay.

23

point, all right.

24
25

Every dive instructor and dive
They have

They also have to be CPR,
And you know what?

If you see

This is

And all this is at no cost to
So that's another

So it's really interesting, too, we have
several things that I'd like to hit real quick and
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runaway.

The first one, of course, is that for

2

those of us who have second jobs, the weekend and

3

holidays provide that opportunity.

4

people, the kamaaina who only have weekends and

5

holidays to go have fun and learn, they only have

6

that, and the third one, of course, we really do

7

provide free safety service on the beach, just the

8

nature of it, you know.

9

because a lot of people in the dive industry

For the kids and

One of the things is
our

10

job in the dive industry is to teach people, to help

11

them have fun, and be safe, and that's always,

12

always covered.

13

that away from the beaches on holidays and weekends,

14

okay.

15

You know, we don't want to take

Thanks, ah.

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much for your testimony.

16

Please don't clap.

17

respect for the testifiers.

18

Dr. Albury will be Ron Picker.

19

MS. ALBURY:

Thank you.

Okay, good afternoon.

It's just out of

And following

I'm Dr. Albury, and

20

I'm here just to clarify a few things.

There's

21

I'm hearing a lot about the kite surfing and

22

windsurfing and the scuba diving, but I'm here on

23

behalf of a particular park that I go to, which is

24

Puamana, and there's a lot of long boarding

25

happening there.

So I feel that the permit cost is
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1

actually a good thing/ because that's going to

2

enforce some regulation/ some control of how many

3

parks that a person can actually work at.

4

So if -- and I'm hoping that the permit that

5

you're enforcing will actually limit how many

6

instructors can be at each park.

7

three long boarding instructors per one particular

8

park and so many divers for that park and so many

9

kite surfers/ et cetera.

So maybe/ say/

Because the bottom line is

10

is that when the park becomes crowded with/ say/ 100

11

long borders that are learning and people that

12

aren't learning/ then it becomes very dangerous.

13

And just in the last few weekends there's

14

actually been a couple of incidents at that beach

15

where people have been severely injured/ and

16

supposedly these instructors that are supposed to be

17

certified in first aid were completely incompetent

18

in helping these people/ which draws to another

19

issue which I feel there should be greater

20

enforcement of those instructors having CPR

21

certification.

22

enforcing within their own lessons safety measures

23

to their student.

24

there; therefore/ we're seeing the accidents and the

25

injuries.

Also/ that they should be really

We don't see this happening
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As well with that/ where there's no

2

enforcement of the particular business/if that

3

person that holds a permit/ how many instructors did

4

they put out into the water with how many people r

5

again/ multiplying the numbers of people that are

6

out in the water and again creating more of a

7

dangerous environment for everybody/ including the

8

students.

9

And again/ I've seen quite a bit of
I think that

10

intoxification of these instructors.

11

having law officers out there to make sure that/

12

one/they are holding certification for safety

13

purposes/ but are also not intoxicated/ just the

14

same as you would driving down the street not having

15

a DUI/ I think in the same manner a person shouldn't

16

be out in the water after having consumed alcohol or

17

other intoxification things.

18

So -- and then the other thing is that I feel

19

that the million dollar insurance policy is also a

20

very good thing because you're -- you're dealing

21

with people that are having the potential for

22

becoming injured/ which then turns into a lawsuit

23

and that would then go back onto the taxpayers/ so

24

that's how I feel about that.

25

having Saturdays and Sundays and holidays open would

And I think that
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be a wonderful thing.

2

reasons -- I won't be redundant -- for our tourism

3

industry, it makes sense to have that --

4

MR. RAATZ:

5

MS. ALBURY:

I think that it -- for all

Three minutes.
-- it makes sense to have that open for that

6

purpose, but again, if there's a limitation on how

7

many instructors per park to keep the overcrowding

8

down, just for the sole fact that the more people in

9

the water, the more -- the more possibility of

10
11

danger.

And that's all I have to say.

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much for your testimony.

12

Any questions?

13

and he will be followed by Doug Corbin.

14

MR. PICKER:

Seeing none, thank you.

Ron Picker,

Thank you for letting me testify.
I got a couple comments.

My name is

15

Ron Picker.

First of all,

16

following what the last testifier said, for the last

17

couple years I've been coming down here to meetings

18

and I've been telling you guys and wrote you guys

19

letters, you need to have a set limit for the number

20

of people you take in a surf school.

21

regulated that for years and it's something that has

22

to be done.

23

people, you're not going to have so many people

24

doing this.

25

like, oh, I can take as many people as I want and

I've self

If you self regulate the amount of

Because you got no limit, people are
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89

that's why you have a problem.
Certification, CPR, first aid, I'm a CPR,
I'm also a

3

first aid, and lifeguard certified.

4

certified surf instructor.

5

course for certified surf instructor on Maui.

6

because you can do first aid, does not mean you're

7

qualified to take people to the ocean.

8

difference.

9

to train people to look at the conditions, see

There's no current
Just

It's a huge

You have to have a course that's going

10

what's going on, and make a choice about the ocean

11

conditions, not just the CPR and first aid.

12

really basic.

13

That's

And with the amount of people doing it, you

14

know, we understand it's a limited resource.

15

beaches, the parks, they're a limited resource, so

16

if you set a limit, you go each school, you can

17

take, you know, let's say five people.

18

other instructors working for me.

19

my own stuff, but maybe you can have a couple

20

instructors.

21

that's why it's being abused.

22

The

I don't have

I like to do all

It's just when you set no limits,

As far as the first aid, I heard the comment

23

about Puamana.

24

there quite often.

25

know in the industry are pretty well qualified and

I didn't see that event.

I think that most of the guys I
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I've made -- Maui Police

1

take care of people.

2

Department will have a couple -- some records of

3

some rescues I made this year.

4

heart attack people in Puamana, and all my students,

5

be pulled out of snorkeling, and I got them out of

6

the water and got the ambulance for them.

7

us do a service for the public over here, and it's

8

just -- just little bit of -- you know,

9

little limitation would go a long way.

I had a couple of

So all of

just a

10

Now, one thing, it's really, you know,

11

ridiculous to me, and this is really important, you

12

guys keep this in mind is 70 percent of Maui is

13

tourism, 70 percent of the income as far as I know.

14

I could be wrong.

15

the west side of Maui, one at Fleming's Beach and

16

one at Canoe Beach.

17

come on, I mean you need some lifeguards here.

18

mean I know there's no money for it, but if there's

19

money to landscape the trees, put some lifeguards.

20

People's safety.

21

There are two lifeguard towers on

I might be missing one, but
I

And then, you know, if you had a lifeguard

22

and people

let's say the school could go and

23

check in with the lifeguard and just say, okay, this

24

is what we're doing or -- and that would get the

25

Police Department out of it because they have their
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1

hands full for whatever they're doing.

So that's a

2

good way to do itt you know, get some lifeguards.

3

We need some lifeguards.

4

Kaanapali had -- another incident happened about

5

four months ago.

6

it happen, but someone died, you know, in the water.

7

It wasn '_ t surfing.

8

no lifeguard.

9

have the Hyatt, Sheraton, you know, the Westin, all

Launiupoko, Puamana.

I was in the water.

And

I didn't see

He wasn't surfing / but there's

And I don't understand how you can

10

those big hotels and all that money that's coming

11

in, there's not a lifeguard on the main point in

12

Kaanapali.

13

with the system.

It just kind of shows you what's wrong

14

So if you get some lifeguards into County

15

parks, you'll probably solve 90 percent of these

16

problems.

17

but as just a person, who, you know, when I have

18

kids, I want to be able to go down to parks here and

19

be safe and

20

MR. RAATZ:

21

MR. PICKER:

And I'm speaking not as a business owner,

Three minutes.
-- that would just solve your problem.

So I

22

realize there's not a budget for itt but maybe

23

that's what we need to do to solve all the problems.

24

You get, I mean, a few lifeguards at least on the

25

west side.

I can't speak for south Maui and the
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1

other side, but get some lifeguards out there and

2

these other people can help you out.

3

your time.

4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you, Ron.

5

testifier?

6

your testimony.

7

followed by Brian DeCook.

8
9

MR. CORBIN:

Thank you for

Any questions for the

Seeing none, thank you very much for
Doug Corbin, and he will be

Yes, aloha County Council Chairwoman Johnson

and the rest of the Council people and the rest of

10

the public.

My name is Doug Corbin.

I'm

11

representing myself and my business.

12

business called Shaka Divers.

13

business.

14

today that are going to affect not just diving

15

businesses.

16

kayak businesses, windsurfing, kite boarding.

17

couple things I haven't heard anybody talk about

18

today is beach weddings.

19

category?

20

think they need to fall under this category.

21

about dinners on the beach?

22

the beach.

23

feel that they should if they're going to use the

24

County park beach.

25

photography on the beach?

I own a

I'm in the diving

Well, we're talking about some rules here

We're talking about surfing businesses,
A

Do they fall under this

They use the beach to do a wedding.

I
What

People do dinners on

Do they fall under this category?

I

What about photographers that do
What about fishermen?
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There's people that do fishing tours.

I haven't

2

heard any talk about any of those people.

3

hear talk about the diving, the surfing, the

4

windsurfing.
Well, I've had my permit since 1998.

5

I just

I have

6

Application No. 79.

Since I've had my permit, I've

7

seen a steady decline in the actual County Parks

8

facilities.

9

places to go.

Makena Landing is one of my favorite
When I first started going there it

10

was very nice.

11

drive in and out.

12

Now it's a construction site for a private horne.

13

The trash -- the trash bins are locked, and the

14

reason is because people will put trash in them.

15

contacted the person.

16

trash?

17

in them.

18

we have chickens running around the place and they

19

tear open all the trash bags and the place looks

20

like a dump.

21

for a permit to use that beach park, I kind of

22

expect the place to be somewhat respectable and

23

somewhat maintained.

24
25

It was all landscaped.

You could

People would pick up the trash.

I

Said, how corne you locked the

Well, because people are going to put trash
It doesn't make sense to me.

I mean, now

Now, if I'm going to be paying money

You talk about beach parks and County parks,
what about County beach rights-of-way?
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1

how many County parks or County beach right-of-ways

2

there are on the island, but when I go diving, I

3

only need to use one of them.

4

they're open for everybody else.

5

place and I decide it's too crowded, I simply go

6

down the road and find another place to go diving.

7

If I go to one place and find that the conditions

8

are not favorable and not safe, I simply go down the

9

road and find a safer place or I'll actually cancel

10
11

The rest of them,
If I go to one

my dives.
We talk about self policing.

In the diving

12

industry, we all have to be dive instructors or dive

13

masters, which means we have to carry liability

14

insurance.

15

have first aid equipment.

16

have done our share of rescuing people, but I don't

17

know what the requirements are for windsurfing or

18

kite boarding and those other types of activities,

19

but I'm sure they've got some industry standards and

20

groups and people that

21

that they can help you to establish what the minimum

22

guidelines need to be.

23

So I feel that we cover ourselves.
We have training.

We
We

memberships that they have

I have a motto that I go by when I go to my

24

dives, and I tell all my guests, it's take only

25

pictures, leave only bubbles, and kill only time.
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1

And it's out of respect of the environment.

2

just teaching diving this week or next week.

3

on doing this for the rest of my life.

4

teaching scuba since 1985.

5

of you folks diving.

6

opportunity/ an invitation to anyone of the Council

7

members --

8

MR. RAATZ:

9

MR. CORBIN:

I'm not
I plan

I've been

I have yet to take any

I would like to extend an

Three minutes.
-- to come down and see what we do/ to see

10

what a valuable service we provide for the general

11

public.

12

there on their own.

13

there on the weekends/ you take away our holidays/

14

you know/ it's going to affect us financially.

15

going to affect the number of people who are going

16

to the beaches and doing it on their own and there's

17

going to be a higher risk.

18

at that.

19

think about/ and I appreciate your attention to all

20

this.

21

Without us/ people are going to be out
And if you don't let us go

It's

So I guess I'll leave it

I hope it's something for you folks to

Thank you.

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much for your testimony.

22

Any questions?

Seeing none/ thank you.

23

testifier will be Mr. Brian DeCook.

24

in the audience?

25

later.

The next

Is Mr. DeCook

I will come back to Mr. DeCook

Mr. Dennis Singer will be next and he will
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be followed by Becky Rufener.
MR. SINGER:

Hi.

My name is Dennis Singer, and I'm

3

representing the Maui Surfing Association.

4

Steve Omar couldn't be here, and he asked me to come

5

down and read this for him.

6

already heard this, but I'm going to go over it

7

again anyway.

8
9

And

You guys have probably

Many surfing schools still employ a total of
a dozen unqualified, incompetent, and sometimes

10

dangerous instructors.

11

following old problems dating back to 1995:

12

Uncertified, incompetent, poorly trained

13

instructors, including those who are semi-beginners

14

themselves and those who put students in waves too

15

big or dangerous or cause injuries.

16

WISA to -- and then allow the WISA to certify and

17

monitor these people with our certification program,

18

which was approved and co-authored by Maui's head

19

lifeguard, Archie Kalepa -- I don't think I said his

20

last name right.

21

here too -- and is a conscious and official program

22

used in Australia, New Zealand, Oahu, plus policies

23

adopted to Maui's conditions.

24
25

Need to legislate the

And allow the

Excuse me, I'm a little nervous

Officially sanction and support Maui
volunteer lifeguards/citizens beach patrol and Surf
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1

Patrol to monitor r recommend r report and to advise

2

all disruptive r incompetent r dangerous r drugged r

3

violent r abusive r unethical r racist r ruder and

4

unqualified behavior by surf instructors and their

5

owners at all the surf spots.

6

been cleaning up the litter on the County and State

7

beaches for seven years and has already performed

8

many rescues and first aid treatments.

9

The Surf Patrol has

Enforce the prohibition of surfing

10

instructors parking their van

company vans r

11

trucks r and personal vehicles in the parking lots

12

where local residents and visitors can find a

13

parking space.

14

vehicles in a parking lot that are used by seven

15

additional schools and these instructors take over

16

half the parking spots at 505 r and their students

17

can take up most of the other parking spaces.

18

Launiupoko cars park double parked and triple parked

19

due to the lack of spaces while their drivers

20

surf -- while their drivers surf blocking the path

21

so cars cannot leave for people cannot go to work or

22

school or wherever they have to go.

Some big schools have up to six

At

23

The County has been negligent providing

24

additional parking at this parkr where even on

25

Sundays when lessons are banned r people are still
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1

triple parked for barbecues

2

surfing.

The police no longer let people park along

3

the side

the marked off shoulder of the highway

4

there where it is wide enough and lined, arguing it

5

is a bike path.

6

blocks in the grueling sun of Lahaina in the heat

7

and humidity thanks to surf schools taking over the

8

parking lots.

9

of all these schools pay the County and taxes and

10

permits?

11

these

12

MR. RAATZ:

13

MR. SINGER:

14

park?

15

I

sun bathing l and

At 505 residents have to walk

And what you people do with the money

Why is there no shower or rest rooms in

Three minutes.
-- in these extremely popularl crowded beach
I'm going to stop there.
Also l I'm certified -- I got a CPR and a

16

first aid certification l and I kind of thought that

17

they gave us our first aid certification too easy.

18

They didn't really go into exactly what to do.

19

There was a lot of people and basically we just

20

listened to what the lady said and she certified us.

21

And I think that that should also be taken into

22

and I think that the surfers that are going to

23

instruct should have to be certified and -- like

24

through Archie or something like that.

25

noticed that a lot of these guys will just hire good
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1

looking girls on the beach because they'll attract

2

people and they can't even surf and they're giving

3

surf lessons, and people like me who have been

4

surfing over here since 1973 can't get jobs with

5

these people.

6

that you have to be certified and you know how to

7

surf and

8

MR. RAATZ:

9

MR. SINGER:

10

much.

11

And I think you should make it so

Four minutes.
-- and you know all this, so thank you very

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

If you could -- if

12

you wish to, would you like to turn in Mr. Omar's

13

testimony and then we'll make copies of it?

14

MR. SINGER:

15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

16

Please.
For the portion that you were unable to

complete.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

19

MR. SINGER:

20

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I have a question.

Yes.

I was a little nervous there.
No, there's a question also for you, sir,

21

so if you could just go back to the microphone.

22

Councilmernber Tavares.

23
24
25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Who does the certification, the

first aid certification?
MR. SINGER:

I got my through Kaisers.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

MR. SINGER:

3

4

Kaiser?

I got both of them

I got my CPR and my

first aid through Kaisers.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I guess we'll look into it.

As a

5

former instructor for the Red Cross in first aid,

6

it's a little disturbing to me that you just listen

7

to somebody talk and you get certified.

8

MR. SINGER:

Excuse me?

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

That you just listened to somebody

10

give a talk and then you get certified.

11

certification.

12

MR. SINGER:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

MR. SINGER:

This is not

Yeah, I
It's an attendance sheet.

Yes, basically that's what it kind of seemed

15

like to me, you know, and that's -- maybe that's why

16

some of these other students that something happen

17

and they didn't know what to do is because they were

18

basically -- they want the money and they're just

19

giving you cards.

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Yeah, and I've been through CPR

22

certification and I would agree with Councilmember

23

Tavares.

24

went through.

25

your testimony.

It's not the Red Cross certification I
So thank you very much.
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1
2

MR. SINGER:

I do think we should be certified through the

lifeguard --

3

MR. BUCK:

4

MR. SINGER:

some kind of a lifeguard certification.

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And - - yes, we will.

6

MR. BUCK:

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

8

MR. BUCK:

9

Madam Chairman.

Madam Chairman.
Thank you.

I think -- I don't want to be part of public

testimony, but if he felt -- and as a Red Cross

10

instructor in first aid, CPR, and water safety and

11

all that, if he felt like that the course was too

12

easy or something, then maybe whoever was the

13

licensing agent, be it the Heart Association or the

14

Safety Councilor the Red Cross, if you felt that

15

the certification was too easy or you didn't really

16

learn anything or you thought it was a joke, that

17

certification agency would like to know about the

18

completeness or the accuracy of the training.

19

Because they like to do audits on their instructors.

20

They want to be sure

21

stake, the issuing agency, for liability reasons.

22

And if there's a problem with a particular

23

instructor, would like to know about, but we're not

24

going ,to make that public testimony now as far as

25

the instructor.

because their name's at

That's between you and the issuing
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agency.
MR. SINGER:

there, but I felt it was -CHAIR JOHNSON:

8
9

No, but thank you very much too for

sharing your information.

That is valuable.

Becky Rufener, and she'll be followed by

6
7

Yeah, I didn't mean to open up a can of worms

Patti Cadiz.
MS. RUFENER:

Hi.

I'm Becky Rufener, and I'm really here

to represent myself today, but I do also own a dive

10

shop, Dive Maui, so I'm representing them as well.

11

It's interesting to hear all of this.

12

trying to follow the flow of this process from

13

for a year and a half now, and it's amazing to see

14

how much it changes every single time that you guys

15

get together.

16

up with what's changed the next day around.

17

was going to mostly talk about the weekends and the

18

multiple beaches, but I kind of decided to change

19

what I'm going to say because a comment was made

20

during the break by somebody that I just want to

21

point out.

22

I've been

So it's very difficult for me to keep

I have a 13-year-old daughter.

And I

She's

23

currently in school because she's in a different

24

schedule.

25

home.

She's doing her homework.

She comes

She does not have time after school.
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1

what somebody was mentioning that they have two

2

hours after school they could be learning their

3

skills then.

4

for all activities in the afternoons.

5

the tradewinds pick up.

She's got homework to do.

6

She's got chores to do.

She's got many other things

7

to do.

8

has available to do these activities.

9

take those away -- well, okay, she wants to dive.

Conditions of the water is not safe
That's when

So the weekends are the only times that she
So if you

10

Now, my question is, I own a dive shop.

11

take my daughter diving wearing Dive Maui dive gear

12

when she's not paying me or am I going to be written

13

up because I'm using these beaches for my personal

14

use but I'm using my gear of my dive shop?

15

Do I get to

So I think you have to look at that.

My

16

parents are coming over in February.

17

them diving.

18

going to use my gear.

19

against the law and I can't do that because even

20

though I'm a citizen of this island, I do not have

21

the right to use it for my pleasure because I'm also

22

a business owner who uses recreational activities to

23

make my living?

24
25

I want to take

I'm going to do that for fun.

But I'm

Is that now going to be

So a little bit different twist on things,
but basically I think the weekends need to be really
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1

looked at, and it cuts into a lot of opportunities

2

for people locally here on the island.

3

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, Becky.

That's it.
And I don't

4

think it's our intent to ban individual people who

5

have businesses who want to also take their personal

6

family members out.

7

of this.

8
9

10
11

MS. RUFENER:

I -- that's not the objective

I understand that, but how does the person

who's enforcing the rules tell the difference?

I

will be using the same -CHAIR JOHNSON:

That's what we're going to try to do, and

12

perhaps through administrative rules, but I really

13

appreciate your testimony.

Next individual is Patti Cadiz, followed by

14
15

Thank you very much.

looks like Tamara or Tanna Swanson.

16

MR. CADIZ:

Patti had to leave to pick up

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

18

MR. CADIZ:

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Did she have written testimony, Alan?

She did, but she took it.
All right.

Well, we'll allow Patti an

20

opportunity to corne back a little bit later.

21

Following Patti Cadiz, Tanna Swanson, and following

22

Tanna is Manny Carabello.

23

MS. SWANSON:

Aloha.

My name is Tanna Swanson, and today

24

I'm representing myself as a diver on Maui.

25

been diving since 1986.

Love the sport.
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1

out there and enjoying our life style here, as we

2

all do.

3

I mean, I know that we definitely need changes, and

4

I concur with the Mayor about getting some

5

enforcement and some bite into our laws, whether

6

they happen to be

7

a -- this area of ocean activities or vice versa.

8

That seems to be the big issue with our laws on the

9

books now is enforcement.

Very concerned about the bill being passed.

whether they happen to be in

So even just making the

10

one ramification of getting it out of Parks into

11

the -- or getting it out of Finance into the Parks

12

and then if the police are the capable or have the

13

time or whatever it is, whatever -- if they have the

14

manpower to do the enforcement, so be it.

15

Without enforcement, we are back at stage

16

one.

17

with the laws or guidelines here that have no teeth,

18

so why are we making them even stricter when we

19

really truly haven't tried out these laws.

20

that's what it's going to be about.

21

first.

22

the original, what I see as what we're looking at as

23

the current draft, as to the new draft being

24

proposed.

25

People have commented that we're on the books

And

Enforcement

I wouldn't be so opposed to going back to

My biggest concern other than that is on
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safety.

You guys that aren't divers or in the water

2

a lot, conditions playa big factor in safety.

3

know, when we have a south swell, half the island is

4

not accessible as far as teaching any kind of sport,

5

and so we have to travel around to get conditions,

6

whether we're commercial operators or just regular

7

divers.

8

proposal, but just to get it out there, by putting a

9

proposed fee on each site and limiting people to

10

specific sites, that is really assuming a lot of

11

liability.

12

You see it on the boats all the time.

13

now in some of our, quote, bad apples in the

14

industry, that they'll just go and dive people

15

irregardless because they don't want to drive an

16

extra five miles down the road.

By putting a

You

I know this is just a

Because they will dive, those people.
You see it

17

So I think that's the biggest hindrance.

18

It's not from a financial standpoint, it's just

19

from -- because I do believe that there is a cost of

20

doing business on this island, and that cost should

21

be paid and not necessarily always picked up by the

22

taxpayer.

23

per fee per park thing is just not going to work

24

from a safety standpoint.

25

biggest opinions, and that's really all I have to

So I do believe in a fee, but having a

So those are just my two
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2

say.

Thank you.

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

Any questions for

3

the testifier?

4

Carabello, and with Manny, that will leave only

5

those individuals that signed up after the convening

6

of the meeting, and we have about -- just about ten

7

more testifiers following that, so if you have not

8

signed up, please do so at this time.

9

MR. CARABELLO:

Seeing none, thank you.

Manny

Good afternoon, Chair, Mrs. She from the

10

boating office, honorable Members of the Council,

11

and members of the community.

12

Carabello and I own and operate Club Maui Beach

13

Service, which has been licensed by the County for

14

the last three years.

15

My name is Manny

Today I'm going to speak about a few issues

16

which are not politically correct.

However, they

17

have been factual to the matter that's before us and

18

have impacted my life.

19

I've been extorted, threatened, harassed,

20

discriminated against with malicious intent, and

21

I've endured remarks that have generated a tortuous

22

interference for the success of my company and have

23

caused me to fight vigorously to prevent the

24

termination of my enterprise with this

25

Administration and the Administration past.

Since starting my business
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After submitting upwards of 30 written

2

complaints to internal affairs and Corporation

3

Counsel over a three-year period, and finally

4

requesting assistance from the United States

5

Department of Justice, the Maui Police Department

6

has ordered Community Officer Orlino Noneza to stay

7

away from my surf school and myself.

8

elimination of face-to-face threats by Officer

9

Noneza, I believe that Officer Noneza continues his

Despite the

\

10

pursuit for personal revenge against my company, and

11

in support of my testimony, I offer this

12

documentation for your review if you so choose, but

13

by no means do I submit this testimony to belittle

14

the integrity of the Police Department.

15

What has compelled me today to bring this to

16

your attention is learning through The Maui News

17

that Officer Noneza has been working with

18

Corporation Counsel in constructing portions of the

19

proposed language, which, unbeknownst to the layman

20

individual, is unconstitutional, and if passed into

21

law, it will not only affect an individual but an

22

entire industry.

23

credentials and legal recommendations to the Council

24

which will directly affect this industry

25

island-wide, in light of the fact that his

And I question Officer Noneza's
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experience is limited to South Kihei.

2

The 9th Circuit Court of Appeals has ruled

3

that the State of Hawaii's governing jurisdiction

4

extends to the mean high watermark, the vegetation

5

line, or whichever is greater.

6

the language of this draft that the County is

7

without authority below these boundary lines.

8

Therefore, the County's involvement to the conduct

9

of activity on waters belonging to the State of

It is stipulated in

10

Hawaii is limited to locations where the land

11

training classes occur for the students and aquatic

12

outing participants.

13

For the County to enact law that restricts a

14

citizen's right to utilize a street or highway,

15

sidewalk, or other public right-of-way to access an

16

activity occurring on State-owned land is a

17

violation of free association and is

18

unconstitutional, to say the least.

19

this, if the Council grants the wording of streets

20

as property of the County and encompasses Section E

21

of Conditions on Permits, all of the commercial

22

vehicles used under this permit may then have to

23

remove the signage and commercial notices on their

24

automobile.

25

analogy for this as such.

In addition to

This too is unconstitutional in my

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

110

PA 8/14/03

What grants the Roto-Rooter man from parking

1
2

on a County street displaying commercial

3

advertisement on his auto and servicing a broken

4

sink on private property and prohibits the ocean

5

recreational operator from displaying signs on his

6

auto and parking in the same place in order to

7

provide a service on property other than the

8

County's?
With the exception of the honorable Chair and

9

10

the honorable Mayor, I find it more troubling that

11

no one in this Administration has stepped up as a

12

leader to harmonize the commercial and community

13

concerns of this industry.

14

with respect to government in my business?

15

strongly urge this Administration, in order to avoid

16

revisiting this ordinance in the future --

17

especially after we extend our runway and build more

18

resorts

19

outline where the locations in our parks are for

20

aquatic instruction of our students, to clearly

21

implement safety guidelines our entrepreneurs must

22

mandate on their employees to ensure aquatic safety

23

for our community and guest, and, I reiterate,

24

raising the fee to hold an ocean recreational permit

25

in this multi-million dollar industry so that this

Just who is my leader
I

by seizing this opportunity to clearly
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1

Administration can provide more jobs for people in

2

this community to come in and maintain our parks --

3

MS. KOLLER:

Three minutes.

4

MR. CARABELLO:

pay for this industry's water usage,

5

and eventually build park structures for the

6

community and generations to follow that are

7

specifically intended for non-commercial ocean rec.

8

If there is only one thing which we should not allow

9

to become peripheral is that every instructor and

10

God is a guardian of life with respect to this

11

permit, and we need to mandate what people should be

12

taught while on County property before they go on

13

State waters.

14

And in closing, I would like to inform every

15

one of my fellow businessmen and women that the

16

County cannot prohibit you from utilizing the ocean

17

on any day of the week, because that property

18

belongs to the State.

19

accessing public right-of-way to go to State lands.

20

And, for example, recently Mr. Rapacz has negotiated

21

for some companies to continue working except on

22

Sundays.

23

to Kalama Park and see that all of those people are

24

still working on Sundays

25

MS. KOLLER:

Nor can they bar you from

However, I invite all of you to come down

Four minutes.
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MR. CARABELLO:

-- because they have got a lawyer that has

2

told them what they can do instead of what they

3

can't do.

Thank you.

4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you, Manny.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Question from Councilmember Tavares.

7

MR. CARABELLO:

Yes, ma'am.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MR. CARABELLO:

Question.

Are you a lawyer?

No, ma' am, I am not.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay, thank you.

11

MR. CARABELLO:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

MR. CARABELLO:

Okay.

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay, thank you.

I'm just a regular beach boy.
Thank you.

And just for everyone's

15

information, any input that we get, whether it's

16

from Officer Noneza, whether it's from the working

17

group, whether it's from anyone else, all of that is

18

taken into consideration and then it is reviewed by

19

our Corporation Counsel as to its legality and to

20

the proper form.

21

other than our attorneys are reviewing the legal

22

information.

23

offering his assistance and nothing more and his

24

comments.

25

Therefore, officer or no one else

So I think that Officer Noneza is

If I could please have the next testifier,
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1

which I believe it is Ms. Barbara Guild at this

2

point and then Sarah Martinez following her.

3

MS. GUILD:

Thank you for letting me testify[ Council

4

Members.

The rules you are proposing to regulate[

5

windsurf and kite surf lessons for Maui should be

6

seriously reconsidered.

7

Today Maui is dependent on tourists to drive the

8

economic engine.

9

operates.

This is 2003[ not 1903.

A plantation mentality no longer

Plantation laborers worked solely for the

10

bottom line benefit of plantation owners [ and as a

11

result workers were catered to and given everything

12

necessary to keep the plantation running and

13

profitable.

14

longer drive Maui's economic engine[ and the former

15

plantation workers now support themselves in jobs

16

where they depend on dollars coming to Maui from

17

elsewhere.

18

Times have changed.

Plantations no

The many tourist-driven activities[

19

particularly ocean-related sports and beaches[ draw

20

people here.

21

guarding and protecting the precious people who

22

operate ocean-related businesses for the benefit of

23

everyone on Maui.

24

days for windsurf and kite surf lessons.

25

weather and appropriate wind days are already

Please understand the importance of

Do not restrict the times and
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1

limited.

Cutting out weekends and holidays as

2

currently proposed would bankrupt the present

3

operators.

4

good, for the greatest number.

Our laws must be made for the greatest

5

And also I'd like to add that it just

6

occurred to me that since the weather and the ocean

7

conditions govern where these ocean activity people

8

operate on a particular day, that maybe something

9

could be written into their permits that they only

10

are allowed one beach per day or maybe they have two

11

or three -- if they have multiple instructors, maybe

12

there· are two or three beaches a day, maybe they

13

only need two or three permits, certainly not for

14

every location that they operate on.

15

letting me testify.

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So mahalo for

Thank you very much, Barbara.

Any

17

questions for Barbara?

18

our next testifier will be Sarah Martinez, and she

19

will be followed by Maui McMillin.

20

MS. MARTINEZ:

Hi.

Seeing none, thank you.

My name's Sarah Martinez.

And

Thank you

21

for listening.

22

Beach Park because I feel it's a real tragedy the

23

way lately the commercial overuse of the beach has

24

been -- it's been out of control.

25

two years it's to the point where families can no

I'm here to speak up for Launiupoko

Just in the last
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1

longer use the beach.

Personally, I feel it's

2

actually unethical for certain individuals to be

3

making profits off of natural resources that should

4

be available to the general public.
When my kids were small, about ten years ago,

5

6

we used to meet on Thursdays at Launiupoko for a

7

play group and the moms and kids would come and it

8

was a really supportive thing.

9

together and play with them.

You could get
You can't do that

10

anymore,

There's no more Thursday play group at

11

Launiupoko.

12

that anymore.

13

there, gosh, 7:00 o'clock in the morning on weekends

14

or even by 8:00 on the weekdays you can be crowded

15

out already.

There's no room.

There's no room for

Now, as someone said, you have to get

It's really sad.

16

And I do believe it is the surf schools that

17

are a part of problem, a large part of the problem.

18

I think, to me, I see there are three entities that

19

are causing the problem besides general population

20

growth, and that would be the surf schools first.

21

The second, the people that pull up with foam

22

boards.

23

school, but they pull up with these trailers and

24

vans full of foam boards and booties and throw these

25

on the beach and they've got umbrellas set up and

Maybe they're not necessarily doing a

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PA 8/14/03

116

1

this whole business going on filling up the parking

2

lot, and it's scary.
The booties, for instance, why are tourists

3
4

wearing booties?

So they can step on the reef?

You

5

shouldn't step on the reef.

6

you're learning to surf, maybe you should cut your

7

feet.

8

kill it.

9

surf shops, I guess, in Lahaina have sprung up and

You should -- maybe

You know, don't step on the reef.

It will

And the other thing is rentals, people --

10

they're renting out boards and a presumably

11

need to check on this -- telling tourists, go surf

12

at Launiupoko.

13

can see who's there.

14

groups, and it's very dangerous and frustrating.

15

I can tell.

I

I'm in the water.

I

I can see it's those three

And I don't think you can even teach people

16

to surf anyway, honestly.

17

pushing someone into a wave on a foam board, it's

18

not teaching them to surf.

19

there and learn on your own.

20

I don't push my kids into waves.

21

on their own when they're ready, when they're

22

interested.

23

do a buddy system with their siblings and their

24

friends and they're on the swim team.

25

excellent swimmers.

I don't think that

You have to get out
There's no other way.
They have to learn

And no one needs to rescue them.

(808)

They're

They're better than me.
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out for them.
Anyway, I remember when it was just -- there

2
3

was only one surf school before, Steve Omar.

4

Remember?

That was okay.

5

at a time.

No one cared.

6

my goodness, the last two years, it's dangerous.

7

It's not good.

8

the Launiupoko play group there recently.

9

seen her in years, and said, Monica, how have you

He had maybe six people
That was fine.

But, oh,

And we ran into an old friend from

10

been?

11

don't come here anymore.

12

families just don't even bother anymore.

13

really sad.

We hadn't

She's like, oh, well, we're great, but we
It's -- seriously,
It's

I think it should be limited, very limited or

14
15

even banned.

16

think that is -- when you have that many people

17

using the beaches for commercial purposes --

18

MS. KOLLER:

19

MS. MARTINEZ:

I don't think it's right.

I don't

Three minutes.
-- it's not for the public anymore.

It's

20

for those few individuals making profits, and I

21

don't see how that's justifiable.

22

it's a violation of the Universal Declaration of

23

Human Rights, Articles 1, 7, 13, 24/ and 27, and the

24

International Covenant of Economic, Social, and

25

Cultural Rights, Articles 10, 12, and 15.

And I even think
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for listening.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

Any questions for

3

the testifier?

4

testimony.

5

it looks like Nartocci or Martocci.

6

MR. McMILLIN:

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

8

MR. McMILLIN:

9

Seeing none, thank you for your

Maui McMillin, followed by Victoria

Aloha.
Aloha.
My name's Maui McMillin.

I'm from the old

Kihei School right by Suda's, graduate of

10

St. Anthony High School, Chaminade, then University

11

of Hawaii.

12

Anthony from 1978 to 1982 with brother Michael

13

Rodrigues, who works for the County.

14

couple things that's really disturbing me right now.

15

One is that the head of Parks and Rec, the head of

16

Finance, and whoever's checked for the Police

17

Department's not here on these meetings, and that's

18

who's passing the permits.

19

meetings with them.

20

about half this stuff if we can meet once a month

21

with the decision makers and clean through it.

22

Helped found the surf club for St.

There's a

Also, we rarely have any

You guys wouldn't have to talk

Your largest problem at these parks is one

23

school will have five vans of people coming to that

24

beach park.

25

like five schools.

That's more than one school.

That's

That's what's causing it.
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1

not because we're surfing on weekends or we're

2

teaching on weekends.

3

problem is that there's instructors with ten

4

students in front of them.

5

the best lifeguards here, Archie Kalepa, and I

6

guarantee you even at his best capability, he'll

7

tell you you can't watch ten people who don't know

8

anything about the ocean with their surfboards in

9

the water.

That's not the problem.

The

You've got the -- one of

It's got to be classes of six or

10

smaller.

11

time on, not days of the week that we're teaching,

12

not afternoons.

You've got to start off with saying

13

if you're a surf

sch~ol,

14

you've got an employ -- all you guys load in that

15

van and that's it.

16

block the parking lots.

17

You've got to limit the size and amount of vehicles

18

coming to it.

19

That's what you should be focusing your

you bring one van, and

Don't bring five vehicles and
It's too many people.

I'm very disturbed by this article.

I don't

20

know if this is your press person, but Saturday it

21

says you guys are going to close down Puamana Beach

22

Park.

There's nothing wrong with Puamana Beach

23

Park.

It's a great place to learn.

24

schools total.

25

half the police guys that surf there and the fire

Maybe three

And if you go there and you talk to
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guys, they'll tell you it's the same three guys that

2

have been there for the last three years, but what

3

they need to do is make sure, like I said, once

4

again, you don't have too many instructors out in

5

the water, too many people per instructor.

6

closing it down, I can't even understand that.

But

The other thing is that scuba, windsurfing,

7

8

kite surfing, and surfing is so different.

9

can't generalize that whole thing together.

You
It's

10

black and white different.

11

You've got water conditions.

12

surfing the things that matter with scuba, and then

13

you're saying that this meeting is for it to go from

14

Finance to the head of Parks and Rec.

15

it.

16

transfer it.

17

You've got winds.
It doesn't matter with

Just transfer

No one has a problem with it here.

Just

But it's these rules and regulations is the
It's -- I mean

18

problem that we have with you guys.

19

whoever -- whether it was the Finance guy who passes

20

it or the head of Parks and Rec, it's all these

21

rules and regulations that has a lot of sorting to

22

do, okay, but you could still move it over to Parks

23

and Rec and then you still -- that person, whether

24

you're talking to them or the head of Finance, then

25

work with the rules and regulations, but don't tie
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1

the two together.

2

does it -- I heard it was the three t head of Parks

3

and Rec

4

things out -- and then divide it.

5

can't tie in surfing with windsurfing.

6

different.

7

MS. KOLLER:

8

MR. McMILLIN:

9

t

Make your decision maker r whoever

Finance t and the Police Department checking
Like I said t you
It's so

Have some accountability.

Three minutes.
We'll just talk about surfing only.

Most of the good schools stay at one park.

Okay.
We know

10

whO's down at Kalama.

11

We know who's down at Break Wall.

12

Puamana.

13

parks t because there's no accountabilitYt and all of

14

a sudden you have 15 schools that all happen to have

15

Puamana Beach Park and they show up because that's

16

the only place that has waves that day.

17

windsurfing and all that t like diving off the

18

beaches t they probably do need more beaches.

19

most

20

stay by one parkt one or two at the most.

21

don't need 15 parks.

22

We know who's at Launiupoko.
We know who's at

You can't have a school that has 12 beach

OkaYt

But

in most cases t most the surf schools can
They

I hope that helps, because it's just

23

frustrating.

You know, being raised on this island t

24

you know t I was -- I don't know if that's your guy's

25

general consensus saying that tourist can't learn
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1

surfing on weekends.

2

than them showing up with a surfboard and hurting a

3

lot of people.

4

MS. KOLLER:

5

MR. McMILLIN:

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I mean better us teaching them

Four minutes.
But anyways, thank you for your time.
Are there any questions for the testifier?

7

Just for your information, Parks and Police are

8

here, and Finance, I released them earlier because

9

we had so many testifiers, but they've been here at
every meeting, just so you know.

10
11

MR. McMILLIN:

12
13

bad.

MR. McMILLIN:

and Rec, head of, you know.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

18

MR. McMILLIN:

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

No, we don't do
I didn't see the signs, so ...

l'l'

They're just here and we announce it at

the beginning of the meeting.

21

MR. McMILLIN:

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Product of Maui education.
Thank you.

Sorry.

No, don't apologize.

We're

all learning.

24
25

That's okay, and what we're trying to do

I was looking for the sign, head of Parks

17

23

Then it's my

is --

16

20

Well, that's good.

Sorry.

CHAIR JOHNSON:

14
15

Okay.

Victoria Martocci, followed by Martin Kotz.
MS. MARTOCCI:

Aloha and good afternoon.

My name is
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1

Victoria Martocci.

I'm a five-year resident here on

2

Maui and a scuba instruotor.

3

here on Maui, I do have to have several jobs to make

4

ends meet, and teaching scuba is one of them.

5

appreciate in the last testimony the man drawing

6

attention to this being a proposed draft to

7

encompass all of these activities that are very

8

different from one another, and as a member of the

9

professional dive community I -- I'm concerned

Like many residents

I do

10

because I've not heard anyone address the

11

sensitivity of diving to the time constraints that

12

are proposed in this draft.
So the scuba industry needs access to the

13
14

ocean on all seven days of the week.

15

Sundays may be working for windsurfing at Kanaha, it

16

will not work for the dive industry.

17

certain safety requirements and hundreds of pages of

18

regulations for teaching that must be adhered to,

19

and learning to scuba dive requires three to four

20

days.

21

not going to work for small business.

22

know, the weather conditions cut out some of our

23

days that we have available.

24

ridiculous to me.

25

While no

We have

To cut any of those days out of the week is
So even, you

To cut out any more is

Having said that, I'm remembering Mayor
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1

Arakawa's words of caution to the Council regarding

2

this decision that will affect all of these activity

3

operators and to make the best choice for the

4

community.

5

business operators are members of the community.

6

And this proposed draft does affect us.

7

me negatively and I oppose.

8
9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I am a member of the community.

Thank you.

testifier?

These

It affects

Thank you.

Any questions for the

Seeing none, thank you.

Martin Kotz,

10

followed by Greg Howeth.

11

more testifiers following Martin, so we'll try and

12

conclude the testimony today.

13

MR. KOTZ:

And we have a total of six

My name is Martin Kotz from Pacific Coast Kayak

14

Company here on Maui.

I'd just like to start by

15

making a comment from some of my people that have

16

done my trip.

17

did it two times while I was here.

18

makes the whale trip awesome.

19

experience.

20

had to do it again.

21

experiences.

22

Okay, let's see.

23

Better than the helicopter ride we did yesterday.

24

Thanks for making our honeymoon evermore enjoyable.

25

Okay.

Best experience on Maui.

So great,

Mike was -- Mike

It was the best

We have took this tripon Monday and
Most fun we had.

Two different

Thanks for the memorable experience.
Awesome kayaking.

Best guides.

This was the best part of our vacation.
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1

guys were great.

Fun just to talk with.

2

wonderful time.

3

and snorkeling r great food r can't beat it.

4

it.

Thanks for

Best part of my tripr sea kayaking
We loved

OkaYr all these thingsr all these people say

5
6

exceeded our expectations r the scenerYr the

7

dolphinsr the turtles were great.

Excellent.

8

was the best part of my vacation.

You guys were

9

great.

LTC hooked us up right.

This

This was the best

10

trip -- best part of our trip.

11

hands-on experience.

12

than Molokini.

13

Helpful guides.

14

trip.

15

We also went to Molokini r but we enjoyed this trip

16

more.

18
, 19

We enjoyed the kayak trip more

The snorkeling was better.

Okay.

I'd like to -- I like the kayak

It was good experience for the whole family.

Okay.

17

This was a great

All these people aren't lying r okay.

Everything that we do down there is what Maui's all
about.

It's the only reason why a lot of people

20

come here r okay.

We bring in more money.

We are

21

the people they come to do business with.

22

be allotted places to do our business and where the

23

public shouldn't be allowed to say you can't do

24

business here r because this is a place that's

25

designated for business.

We should

Nobody's mentioned sayingr
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1

wellt let's make Makena Landing for commercial use

2

only or let's make La Perouse Bay a County area

3

because it's at the end of a County road

4

want to just shut it down and saYt we'll decide

5

later.

t

but they

This is not right.
If the majority in this country rules t if

6
7

this is a democracYt then most of the people here

8

are on the side of not making rules against

9

ourselves.

If we hire people to corne in and we pay

10

for these permits at $900 or whatever you're talking

11

about t these people are going to corne in and they're

12

being paid by us.

13

That won't work either.

14

themselves out of business by putting us out of

15

business t if you understand what I'm saying.
Okay.

16

Why would they shut us down?
They're going to put

Paying $900 for a permit is

17

ridiculous.'

18

have ways of dealing with the issues that -- that

19

are problems have with overcrowding by just working

20

together.

21

don't want to work with us are like a monkey wrench

22

in our gears.

23

MS. KOLLER:

24

MR. KOTZ:

25

That's beyond ridiculous t okay.

That's all that matters.

We

People that

Three minutes.
Okay.

And these people need to be ousted from

the situation that's going on.

We don't have
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1

anybody that can actually say, well, you are doing

2

wrong, okay, and you can't do your business here

3

anymore because you're unsafe because you bring too

4

many people.

5

say, hey, this guy's not complying.

6

rules.

7

Everybody's safe.

8

down for being unsafe, close down the helicopter

9

companies.

We don't have somebody to go to and

We have good rules.

We made our own

We abide by them.

If you want to close somebody

They're the only people I hear about

10

getting killed, okay.

11

crashes.

12

lately scuba diving.

13

lessons.

14

because we do a good job and we try to continue to

15

do a good job, but to put us out of business --

16

MS. KOLLER:

17

MR. KOTZ:

People do die in helicopter

Nobody has died kayaking.

Nobody has died

Nobody has died taking surf

And the reason why nobody has died is

Four minutes.
-- to say that we're not good enough or

18

whatever is wrong and we need to be let alone, leave

19

us alone, let us take care of this.

20

of new rules.

21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

22

MR. KOTZ:

Don't make tons

You need to conclude.

Because 20 years from now there will be twice

23

as many people and you'll be right back here trying

24

to make twice as many rules, and that's a bunch of

25

crap.
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

Are there any questions for the testifier?

2

Seeing none, thank you.

3

followed by Jud Law or Lau.

4

MR. HOWETH:

Greg Howeth.

He will be

Honorable Chairwoman Johnson, members of the

5

Parks Department, members of the community, my name

6

is Greg Howeth.

7

that I own.

8

diving operator here in the County of Maui.

9

also the Vice-President of the Ocean Tourism

I'm here representing the business

It's Lahaina Divers.

I am a scuba
I'm

10

Coalition.

11

expound on ones that have already been driven home.

12

I think it's been pretty clear that there seems to

13

be an overwhelming concern about the weekends and

14

holidays being shut down.

15

testifiers before, so I'm going to leave that as the

16

comments for that specific subject.

17

I'm not going to belittle the points or

I've listened to all the

I'm more concerned about some of the sections

18

in this ordinance and how it may reflect on the

19

County and possibly be putting our County at some

20

liability issues, and I think that we need to look

21

at it, what is the problem?

22

parking.

23

last week, a thousand new homes are being built

24

every year and it's not enough to keep up with the

25

population growth.

The problem is simply

The Maui News put an article out just this

When was the last time we added
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a new beach park?

2

last time we added new parking stalls at our

3

existing beach parks?

4

For that matter, when was the

The problem that we're dealing with in the

5

parks, so much of it has to do with the parking.

6

That is not synonymous with commercial operation.

7

That's ,synonymous with population growth and an

8

issue that needs to be dealt with but not through

9

regulating the commercial operators.

10

We need to be very careful about how we look

11

at our insurance requirements in this ordinance.

12

Insurance that's acceptable to the County I'm not so

13

sure is phrasing that we want to put in there.

14

have other guidelines and other restrictions on

15

insurance, such that I don't believe the County

16

should be in the regulation business.

17

limiting access to beach parks, especially for our

18

handicapped populations.

19

only accessible via wheelchairs and some of those

20

are ones you've actually taken off your, list of

21

areas that can even be done.

22

that's a direction that we want to go or a message

23

that we want to send.

24
25

Be careful of

Certain beach parks are

I'm not sure that

Ordinance 5.24 is enforceable.
really hard.

It's just

You need to have an ironclad case
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1

basically because of the points that's been brought

2

up about not having appeals process r but it is

3

enforceable and we could be enforcing some of the

4

problems and the provisions of that ordinance todaYr

5

and I believer as many testifiers have already

6

stated r enforcement is a critical aspect of the old

7

law and it's a critical aspect of the new one.
I think that we need to also look at some

8
9

clarification on some points and the way its

10

addressed.

11

about multiple permits for multiple parks and

12

multiple permits for multiple activities r and this

13

is both a question as well as a statement.

14

concern that in scuba divingr for example r you must

15

snorkel as part of your training for your scuba

16

class.

17

I think it's a requirement of scuba diving.

18

would have a scuba diving permitr but it's unclear

19

in the way the ordinance is written right now as to

20

what it means.

21

testifier before me regarding who's going to be

22

making these decisions and how are you going to

23

address it whenever it comes time to enforce that

24

aspect.

25

MS. KOLLER:

I've heard a number of people comment

Does that require two permits?

I have a

I think not.
You

And I think it was brought up by a

Three minutes.
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MR. HOWETH:

The penalties in the ordinance are something

2

that is -- that I applaud and actually is a positive

3

step.

4

be enforceable.

5

needs to be direct ties to the function that was

6

violated and the penalty associated with it, not a

7

hodgepodge or a shotgun approach that if you make a

8

violation, you have a whole series of possible

9

penalties.

10

You need to be clear, but they also need to
It can't be arbitrary and there

There should be clear cause and effect

when you're talking about the penalty portion.
And with that being said, I think that you

11
12

need to look at the overall aspect and take into

13

account the two and a half years, the thousands of

14

dollars, and thousands of man hours that have been

15

spent on the working group working to try and come

16

up with an ordinance that's workable and not just

17

throw it all out the window line by line as you go

18

through your deliberations.

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any questions for the

20

testifier?

21

actually I think it's been one and a half years, but

22

that's all right.

23
24
25

Seeing none, thank you, Greg.

And

Jud Lau will be followed by followed by Alan
Cadiz.
MR. LAU:

Hi.

My name's Jud Lau.

I own Hana Highway Surf
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1

Shop down in Paia, and I just put in an application

2

for an ocean rec activities permit to do surf

3

lessons.

4

I've been surfing Maui's waters for over 20 years.

5

Definitely seen them -- parks and the waters getting

6

more crowded, but everything's getting more crowded.

7

The roads are more crowded.

8

crowded.

9

more residents.

And I was born and raised here on Maui.

Everything's more

There's more people here, more tourists,
We just have to deal with it.

Definitely the different activities should be

10

Surfing is so much different

11

handled separately.

12

from windsurfing and kayaking and different from

13

scuba diving and everything.

14

park, I don't have a problem with raising fees.

15

They should definitely be raised.

16

right now, but charging per park is not necessarily

17

the answer if that company's not using every park

18

every day.

19

once a week or once a month and then another company

20

might just be using one park but they might have 100

21

people down there every day.

22

more.

So maybe charge per the instructors that they

23

hire.

And there needs to be regulations as to how

24

many students an instructor can take out at a time

25

and how many instructors they can have down there at

Charging $900 per

They're too low

They might just want access to that park

They should be paying
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1

the beach at a time and then somehow charge by the

2

amount of business they're doing.

3

too hard.

It shouldn't be

Those additional fees. if it's done right,

4
5

should bring in a lot of money they can use to hire

6

like a park ranger to go down and make sure

7

everybody's following these regulations.

8

should be more stringent requirements to get a

9

permit.

And there

And all these -- and every instructor that

10

a business hires, those instructors should have to

11

take some kind of a course.

12

the CPR, first aid, and lifeguard training from the

13

American Red Cross, but it's not required to get

14

your ocean recreation activities permit.

15

it, but that should be required.

16

And there should be more.

I myself went and took

I just did

There should be

17

like ocean swimming tests.

Anybody doing any kind

18

of these ocean activities should be able to swim

19

through big waves, you know.

20

do that test and there could be a fee to take the

21

test, and that's more money to bring in to enforce

22

these things.

23

more parks and more parking.

24

of the problem, but if they increase the fees

25

correctlYr use that money to build more parks and

And let's see.

And the County could

More parks.

We need

That's the main part
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more parking.
Let's see.

2

And talking about like how can

3

you -- how can you ban these surf schools because of

4

overcrowding?

5

Avenue the other day and I'm following like all

6

these like downhill bikers, I mean, that's just a

7

bunch of overcrowding of our island, you know.

8

these tourists activities, that's what puts the

9

money in our pockets.

10

I was trying to drive down Baldwin

But

We just got to figure out the

right way to do it.
Surfing originated here in Hawaii.

11

Some of

12

the first things people think about when they think

13

of Hawaii

14

MS. KOLLER:

Three minutes.

15

MR. LAU:

all these other ocean activities too.

16
17

that's basically what I have to say.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much for your testimony.

18

Any questions?

19

be followed by Sean Kekumu.

20

So

MR. CADIZ:

Seeing none, Alan Cadiz, and he will

Thank you, Madam Chair Johnson.

Thank you,

21

Counqil Members.

My name is Alan Cadiz.

I am

22

owner/operator of HST Windsurfing and Kite Surfing

23

School.

24

and foremost is part 13.04.256 regarding commercial

25

ocean recreation activity is prohibited on

I have concerns about this Draft 4.
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1

Saturdays, Sundays, and holidays and observed County

2

holidays.

3

This amendment would force me to close my doors of a

4

business that's been running successfully since

5

1986.

That's by my count 119 days of the year.

Although I can appreciate the need for

6
7

greater restriction at the parks, this one-rule,

8

fix-all, shotgun approach would do more damage than

9

good.

Please recognize that Maui beach parks and

10

activities are different from one another and should

11

be treated as such.

12

come back to 13.04.256 and at the most strike Part A

13

from the document, or at the very least take out the

14

word "is" and replace it with "may" so that it may

15

be prohibitive on Saturdays and Sundays and observed

16

holidays and make that an administrative rule so

17

that the Parks Department can look at each park and

18

each activity and determine what is appropriate,

19

whether they need to close a day or half a day or

20

all day or whatever for those particular parks.

21

Having said that, I'd like to

For Part B of this same .256, the closure of

22

certain parks should be treated the same way.

23

park and each activity at each park should be looked

24

at separately, again, applying the close alII fix --

25

you know, the one -- one enforcement for all
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,
1

activities for all parks I think is unjust.

2

of the problems that we have at the parks are

3

because of lack of enforcement, and this new draft

4

without increased enforcement would only penalize

5

the law abiding businesses r where the illegal

6

operators would continue.

7

dedicated enforcement officers.

8

would be a lower priority for the Maui Police

9

Department, they could enforce the new ordinance

10

So many

Currently there's no
And although

it~

until there are dedicated enforcement officers.

11

And lastly, this sort of ties into the fees

12

on -- but also it makes a point about the 120 days

13

and how difficult it is to do business even just in

14

regular business climate.

15

fee should be implied as the only cost of doing

16

business at the beach.

17

only one fee for the permit

18

MS. KOLLER:

19

MR. CADIZ:

I don't think that the

It's only one fee -- there's

Three minutes.
-- but operators

in order for an operator

20

to get the permit, they must buy a liability

21

insurance policy, which isn't cheap, name the County

22

additionally insured.

23

of business, which even a kiosk is expensive here on

24

Maui.

25

of expenses make it very expensive to do business

They must also have a place

The cost of equipment, vehicles, a long list
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1

under the law in the State of Hawaii, which

2

include -- when you include the weather factor and

3

the seasonality of the business, it is a

4

feast-or-famine business.

5

the busy days, but don't think about us during the

6

long off-season months when we have little or no

7

business.

8

to set the fees.

9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Please remember this when it comes time
Thank you.

Thank you very much, Alan.

10

for the testifier?

11

much, Alan.

12

MR. CADIZ:

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

14
15

Onlookers often remember

Any questions

Seeing none, thank you very

And has your wife come back yet?

No, she's got the kids.
All right.

All right.

Thank you.

Sean

Kekumu, and he will be followed by Brian Yesland.
MR. KEKUMU:

Aloha.

My name is Sean Kekumu.

I'm a surf

16

instructor, work down at Launiupoko Beach Park.

I

17

was kind of disturbed with the lady grumbling about

18

Launiupoko Beach Park saying that she would just

19

send her kids out with a buddy system, but yet when

20

her two kids came up here asking to have lessons

21

with windsurfing, you know, that was kind of

22

hypocritical.

23

about five schools and we all work together.

24

know, we save a lot of people.

25

the first aid.

But at Launiupoko Beach Park there's
You

We help them with

I'm first aid certified, CPR, and
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all that.
What I want to seer thoughr is each

2
3

instructor shouldn't take out so many people.

Maybe

4

five people per instructor.

5

should be two instructors with the little kids.

6

know r shouldn't be no more than that.

7

want to raise the prices r that's good toor but

8

maybe r you know r if it's 900 bucks r you have three

9

parks or something like that.

If there's little kids r
You

If you guys

In Honolulu to become a surf instructor in

10
11

Waikiki you've got to see three beach boys.

12

got to get three signatures.

13

that you can surf.

14

first aid r CPR r and lifeguarding r before you become

15

a surf instructor.

16

before you start teaching.

17

make some kind of program for the surf instructors r

18

you know r have them become a surf instructor.

19

That's it.

20

CHAIR JOHNSON:

You've

You have to show them

You've got to get certified r

So you've got to pay your dues
So maybe you guys got to

That's all I got to say.
Thank you very much.

Are there any

21

questions for the testifier?

22

Yesland r and our final testifier will be Mr. Kevin

23

Collins.

24
25

MR. YESLAND:

Good afternoon.

Thank you.

Brian

My name is Brian Yesland.

I represent Kelii's Kayak Tours.

We're based out of
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Kihei.

Been in business on Maui for about ten

2

years.

I'm going to repeat again what's been

3

repeated multiple times, and I have a very strong

4

concern about the limitation on a shotgun approach

5

to five days a week minus holidays.

6

safety issues that have been addressed.

7

our sport that's the issue of being able to move

8

from park day to day.

9

There's the
Again, in

It's -- it also I'm very concerned with

10

that that limiting -- I have yet to see in all of

11

these meetings any data, hard data, that supports

12

the need to close the parks on weekends.

13

talk about overcrowding, but I've never seen

14

anything specific on a park-by-park basis that says

15

which parks are crowded at what times.

16

been that much testimony that I've heard in all of

17

these meetings that supports the need to close parks

18

Saturdays, or Sundays for that matter.

19

There's

There hasn't

The other concern of course is what's been

20

stated about the permit, multiple permits for

21

multiple parks, and the application process for each

22

park and permit.

23

cost of the businesses that have to put those

24

applications in, but also the bureaucratic -- or the

25

potential log jam that that's going to create within

That, to me, in addition to the
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1

the Parks Department just to process those permits.

2

It just seems un -- just the cost of that just

3

doesn't seem justified.

4

smoother ways to run that and -- by processing as

5

they are now where you can list parks that you want

6

to operate in on one application.

7

It seems like there's many

I understand that the fees aren't being

8

discussed today but that there is talk of a fee per

9

park, and as the -- one of the testifiers previously

10

indicated, that doesn't necessarily -- the fee --

11

let's say if the fee is $900 per park, and like

12

someone else's business where they need to have ten

13

parks as options through the year, depending on

14

weather conditions, $9,000 a year, that's an

15

exorbitant amount of money.

16

necessarily cover the use on those parks, if a park

17

isn't going to be used all year long, on a seasonal

18

basis, or on weather conditions.

19

And it also doesn't

One thing that should be considered is going
That

then the

20

to a per head user fee per parks.

21

user is passed through to the user as a tax.

22

not involved in pricing, and it then covers the use

23

of the park for the park that is being used for that

24

specific day.

25

because they're paying a proportionate amount, and

It's

It's fair to the small business,
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1

it's fair to the larger business that's running a

2

higher volume through the parks.

3

to spending that money! I'm a little bit concerned

4

about the --

5

MS. KOLLER:

6

MR. YESLAND:

And when it comes

Three minutes.
-- that what's been said was money going

7

directly back to enforcement.

I don't think all

8

that money should go back to enforcement.

9

paying taxes now for the Police Department! and I

We're

10

don't believe that this is going to require

11

additional enforcement if the right language is in

12

the rules.

13

and that money could go back to park infrastructure!

14

but again! based on the use that the businesses are

15

putting through those parks! not a flat fee.

16

Thanks.

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

But the parks do need some re-investment

Thank you very much for your testimony.

18

Any questions?

19

Mr. Kevin Collins! and then I'll make one final

20

appeal to those who have not testified.

21

MR. COLLINS:

Seeing none! the final testifier is

Honorable Chairman! Council Members! thank

22

you.

I'd like to say that r you know, ocean

23

recreation is the keyword here r and tourists r

24

residents, we just want to enjoy the oceari.

25

the thing that really opens up the island and makes
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1

2

it feel larger than it really is.
I teach kite surfing, or I try to teach kite
It's an extremely dangerous sport and

3

surfing.

4

it's -- as a sport we teach it one on one, and it

5

doesn't get any smaller or more personal than that.

6

And the other day I saved somebody who made a

7

critical error upon launching their kite.

8

you know, these people, they don't realize the power

9

of the winds.

It's

Ancient Hawaiians realized it.

They

10

knew that it was a very powerful sport and a very

11

powerful force, that this island is the windiest

12

place in the world.

13

commercial operators, we shouldn't be limited.

14

We're willing to give back to society, teach young

15

people how to get into the sport, enjoy the force

16

that exists here.

17

So I think that as -- you know,

And then Kanaha is not broken.

Self

18

regulation is the key to all these things.

Ohukai,

19

or Memorial Park, this park, because of the Federal

20

regulations by the FAA, Kanaha is the safest, but if

21

you cut out that park, that is the only other park

22

that has the potential of teaching someone how to

23

kite surf.

24

the park.

25

And basically as a subcontractor, there's -- in kite

And weekends, that's when people come to
That's when we want to teach our friends.
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1

surfing there's a self-imposed limit right now.

2

was the seventh one to apply, so there are

3

there's an implied somewhere rule that only six

4

schools are allowed.

5

based on individual skill and merit, and because my

6

impact to the park would be relatively low.

7

know, if you add some sort of subcontractor status

8

in there, then, you know, that means I can't teach

9

at all.

10
11

say.

I

Obviously I think it should be

So, you

So those are the only things I'd like to

Thank you very much.

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much for your testimony.

12

Any questions?

13

individuals in the audience who wish to testify who

14

have not done so to this point?

15

just come forward.

16

MR. DeCOOK:

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

18

MR. DeCOOK:

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

20

MR. DeCOOK:

21

Seeing none, are there any other

If you could please

And is it Brian?

Yeah.
Yes, we called your name earlier.

Yeah, I apologize.
No, that's fine.

Yeah, I had to step out and move my car.

I

apologize for that.

22

CHAI R JOHNSON:

23

MR. DeCOOK:

Thank you.

Madam Chairman, Council Members, thanks for

24

giving me this few minutes to speak.

25

Wayne Nishiki was here today.
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1

MS. KOLLER:

Excuse me.

2

MR. DeCOOK:

Oh

Can you state your name

I

please.

my name is Brian DeCook and I own Soul

l

3

Surfing Surf School and I operate at Launiupoko

4

beach park.

5

years.

6

concerns about Launiupoko and Puamana

7

that the public was being pushed out and thought

8

that to solve that problem to move the commercial

9

operators out of the park would solve that problem

I've been operating there for about ten

And last week Mr. Nishiki voiced his
l

that he felt

-

l

10

but I don't believe that's a reasonable solution.

11

think if you want to -- what's the word for it -- if

12

you want to increase the amount of parking spots in

13

the parkl you have to build more parking spots or

14

more parking lots.

15

overflow parking areal excuse mel across the street

16

from Launiupoko and a crosswalk

17

solve the problem.

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I

And I think if you put in an

that would better

l

And that's all I have to say.

Thank you very much

l

Brian.

I know that

19

Patti Cadiz is not going to be able to testifYI but

20

I thank you very much for your participation also in

21

the working group.

22

MR. DeCOOK:

Thank you very much.

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

And are there any other

24

individuals who wish to testify?

25

please step forward and you can fill out the
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1

paperwork later.

2

record.

3

MR. HARLACHER:

Hello.

Just state your name for the

My name is Michael Kimo Harlacher.

4

I've operated a visitor-related industry business,

5

Ironwood Ranch and Rainbow Ranch Horseback Riding,

6

operation for 22 years now in Maui County.

7

also provided at least a couple hundred jobs, and

8

I've recently joined the fold with ocean rec --

9

ocean recreational user permits with a kite boarding

I've

10

school called Aqua Sports, and I'm the newest, I

11

think, player to the field here as of this year

12

January I started my operation.

13

that I think you guys are doing a good job.

14

And I'm here to say

When I first started my school, there was a

15

lot of problems.

There was a lot of infighting.

16

There were some issues that were really serious.

17

And I know you guys have worked hard on this.

18

know that these coalitions out there have worked

19

very hard on this and you've come a long way.

20

don't think everyone's going to be happy on this

21

issue, but I do believe that the Mayor said it most

22

appropriately, you have balanced the community's

23

needs here.

24

recreational users need to be given priority in this

25

type of situation.

I

I

I think particularly the users, the
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I have seen myself the changes over at the

1

2

beach parks, particularly the west side over the

3

years.

4

can't find parking.

5

ocean recreational users, particularly the

6

commercial users, are taking more than their fair

7

share.

8

permit commercial users are perpetrating the largest

9

impact on the parks, and therefore, I think that

I'm a surfer myself, and it's true, you
And it's true that some of the

It's also true that the ocean recreational

10

they should bear the lion's share of financial

11

responsibility for enforcement.

12

After 22 years of business myself, I think

13

that the fee at $250 per year is a bargain.

I think

14

the fee at $900 per park in the County for the best

15

parks in the world is still a bargain.

16

some of these members that -- I think one testifier

17

said that he's taught 15,000 students kite boarding

18

on Maui.

19

student, it's roughly $3,600,000 went into the

20

County for one instructor.

21

years, I believe, at 250, that's only $1,500 went to

22

the County for permits for three hundred --

23

$3,600,000 in revenues being come through.

24

that the fees are low enough as they are and they

25

should definitely be raised.

I think that

If that equates right at about $230 per

Out of that, after six

I think

I know that's not the
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1

issue here, but I feel it's a bargain still.

2

you very much.
.END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

3

4

Thank

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, Kimo.

Appreciate it.

5

Are there any other individuals in the audience who

6

wish to testify?

7

could not return, the public testimony portion of

8

this meeting will be closed at this time.

9

also have received written testimony.

Seeing none, and because Ms. Cadiz

And we

We -- I will

10

still continue -- if you did not have an opportunity

11

to attend the meeting and you want to turn in

12

written testimony, I will still continue to accept

13

written testimony.

14

At this time, Council Members, it is the hour

15

at which we are going to shortly be losing quorum.

16

I want to thank all the individuals in the audience

17

for participating, and unfortunately we're not going

18

to be able to return this evening as we had

19

anticipated.

20

move -- take a recess and reconvene at 7:00 p.m.,

21

but we will not have enough members here to

22

reconvene at that point in time.

23

We were going to try to actually

So we have a couple of options.

We have

24

been, I believe, given an opportunity from Staff to

25

look at different time periods, and could we just
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have an update on that, Tamara?
MS. KOLLER:

Yes, Madam Chair.

3

Monday the 18th would

4

of the individuals.

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

It looks like 10:30 on
would work for the majority

If there are no objections on the part of

6

any of the members and if we will be able to have

7

Staff here, I would ask all of you to just clear

8

your calendars on Monday from 10:30.

9

my intent that we're going to actually pass this

Because it's

10

bill out of Committee, barring any unforeseen

11

circumstances.

12

So that is my intent.

I really believe that we've had enough

13

testimony.

All of us have heard both on the part of

14

the Ocean Recreation Group, the vendors, and we have

15

also heard from members of the public.

16

forward to continuing this dialogue.

17

any other announcements or any other housekeeping

18

measures?

19

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

I look

And are there

Yes, Mr. Carroll.
Yes, Chair, 10:30's fine, but

20

after we recess, with your permission, I'd like to

21

in writing ask Corporation Counsel to have

22

a few questions before the 10:30 meeting, if

23

possible.

24
25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Absolutely.

answer

In fact, I believe that Staff

is researching also some of the questions that were
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1

brought up by one of the testifiers.

2

notes as well.

3

members of the community.

4

put anyone out of business, because that is not what

5

this Committee is all about.

6

your attendance.

7

recess until 10:30 on Monday morning.

8

(Gavel) .

9

RECESS:

I was taking

So I thank all of you.

I thank the

Our objective is not to

So I thank you for

And with that, this meeting is in

4:42 p.m.

10
11

12
13
14
15
16

17

18
19
20
21
22

23
24
25
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